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Kick-Off Time For United Fund Look -XVII/ 
To The • 	C 

begin October 15 and end 
October 31. You are asked to 
please give generously when 
worker calls at your door. 

at 10 a.m. in the Chamber of 
Commerce office. 

All workers are asked to 
attend this coffee if possible 

The Munday area United 
Way will begin the 1981 
drive with a "kick-off coffee" 
on Wednesday, October 15, East 

By AARON EDGAR Munday To Get New 

Christmas Decorations 

Rhineland 
Gins First 

1980 Cotton Last Thursday afternoon 
the Bicenntennial Executive 
Committee and several of its 
committee members met 
with representatives of local 
civic organizations and the 
City Administrator to dis-
cuss new Christmas decora-
tions for the downtown area. 

A call from Tommy 

Decker, manager of Rhine-
land Co-Op Gin, on Monday 
morning of this week 
brought news of cotton 
being ginned out that way 
that very morning - their 
first for the season. 

The cotton was stripped 
on Saturday and belonged to 
Glen and Ray Herring. The 
field had been defoliated 
before the rain and re-
mained too wet for harvest 
until Saturday. 

Gathered off approximate-
ly ten acres, they harvested 
3530 pounds, from which 
they ginned 655 pounds of 
lint cotton. The turn-out was 
19%. 

Mr. Decker stated he was 
real pleased to receive the 
cotton and hoped the 
information on the turn-out 
might help some of the area 
farmers determine whether 
they would "harvest or plow 
up". 

decorations at a cost of 
$3,548.60. Half of this 
amount, $1,844.76, is in a 
Bicentennial Fund which 
was established in 1976. 
Approximately $1,300.00 
was contributed through the 
United Fund Campaigns in 
1976, 1977 and 1978. The 
United Fund had designated 
their share for a tourist park 
which was to have been 
erected within the city limits 
as a "permanent" project 
started during the Bicen-
tennial year. This project 
never materialized, so the 
United Fund Board voted to 
release their designation of 
the funds to the Bicentennial 
Committee to be used for 
Christmas decorations. An 
additional 	$1,700.00 	is 
needed. 

The group expressed that 
the remainder can be raised 
through contributions from 
civic groups and individual 
donations. The Bicentennial 
projects in 1976 provided a 
carry-over balance of ap-
proximately $577.46 which 

the tourist park. 
The downtown decora-

tions are now nine years old 
and were purchased by the 
City of Munday, The Cham-
ber of Commerce and local 
civic organizations. 

The new decorations can 
be enjoyed by all, and will 
certainly brighten the town 
at Christmas time. 

The local businessmen 
and merchants pay the 
Munday Volunteer Fire 
Department $100.00 each 
year to install and remove 
the downtown decorations. 

Civic organizations or in-
dividuals who wish to 
contribute to the purchase of 
the new decorations may do 
so by contacting the Cham-
ber of Commerce and Agri-
culture. 

Attending the meeting 
last Thursday were: Callie 
Ann Combs, chairman of the 
Bicentennial programs; 
Charles Baker, festival divi-
sion chairman for Bicenten-
nial programs; Edith Ho-
bert and Douglas Myers, 
members of festival com-
mittee; Norm Anderson, 
Munday Lions Club presi-
dent; Paula Schur, 1981 
Munday United Fund chair-
man; David Bordovsky, 
Munday Jaycees; Gary 
Schur, president, Chamber 
of Commerce and Agricul-
ture; Frank Jackson, Cham- 
ber of Commerce board 
member; and Walter Hertel, 
City of Munday. 

and pick up their envelopes. 
The goal this year is 

$6,525. Moulton Wiggins, 
Drive Chairman, states, 
"The dates of the campaign 
are October 15 to October 
31. The drive will again last 
two weeks. I foresee a very 
successful campaign. I want 
to urge all the workers to 
make their contacts and turn 

in their envelopes during the 
two week period. 

A list of workers will be 
listed in the next edition of 
The Courier. 

UNITED FUND 
CHAIRMEN 

The correct listing of 
division chairmen for the 
Munday United Fund for the 
1981 campaign are: busi-
ness, Brian Key; south 
residential, 	Mrs. 	Jean 
Reneau; north residential, 
Mrs. Sue Baker; northwest 
rural, Clyde Yost; northeast 
rural, Mrs. Shirley Gass; 
southeast rural, James 
Smith; and southwest rural, 
Mrs. Virginia Burnison. 
Moulton Wiggins is the 1980 
United Fund Campaign 
chairman. 

This year's campaign will 

GOLF SCRAMBLE 
SLATED FOR SUNDAY 

A Golf Scramble is 
planned at the Lake Creek 
Golf Club course Sunday, 
October 11. Tee-off time is 
2:00 p.m. 

All area golfers are 
invited to participate. 

Just what is a mixed 
blessing? 

Positioned in the post 
office lobby the first of last 
week, we asked that ques-
tion of a number of people 
who came in after their mail. 

"Donno" was the reply of 
all of them. 

Then in came our neigh-
bor from the east of us, and 
we asked her the question, 
knowing that we'd get a 
different; and, maybe, a 
satisfactory answer. 

"Well, they're all mixed," 
she replied. "Some of them 
are bad!" Which sort of 
added to our confusion! 

What brought this all 
about was a headline in the 
Wichita Falls paper: "Rain 
brings mixed blessings to 
city". On the same morning 
the following headline was in 
the Abilene paper: "Rains 
close roads in six area 
counties." 

And this might pose the 
question: When is a blessing 
not a blessing? 

We'd never even thought 
of a mixed blessing. A 
blessing, to our not-too-well 
educated mind, had to be 
good, and when bad in- 
fringed on its rights, it 
ceased to be a blessing. A 
disaster, maybe, but no 
longer a blessing! 

We'd never thought, 
either, that the Supreme 
Master of the Universe 
would mix His blessings up. 
Like He had a grab bag at 
hand and would reach in and 
pull out a blessing when we 
asked for it. 

We have on occasion, 
asked the Lord to send us a 
blessing "from his store- 
house of blessings", never 
fully realizing what we were 
asking, except that He 
might be able to open the 
door to His enormous store- 
house, where the blessings 
were all sorted out and 
arranged in order, and select 
one that would just exactly 
fit our needs. 

But more about mixed 
blessings. We suppose the 
enormous amount of rainfall 
surely must have been a 
"good" blessing, or a super 
one, to people over a wide 
area. But those people in 
Wichita Falls and other 
towns who had to evacuate 
their homes because of 
flooding conditions didn't 
feel supremely blessed by an 
outpouring of the elements. 

,This might be classified as a 
"bad" blessing, if you get the 
meaning! 

The following day an 
editorial appeared in the 
Abilene paper. We quote in 
part: 

"As with so many things 
in life, the Big Country rains 
are a mixed blessing. The 
spigot from the sky seems 
to have been stuck in 
the 'on' position. allowing 
much welcomed - and long 
overdue - water to be 
pumped into Abilene's 
main storage area.... 

"Where the rains are 
causing justifiable com-
plaints is in the areas to the 
north and west. Roscoe, 
Hamlin and Haskell are 

having far too much of a 

good thing. Floodwaters 
covered roadways and in-
vaded homes, disrupted 
sanitary sewer systems and 
generally created hard-
ship..." 

So there's your mixed 
blessing, if you are inclined 
to call disaster a blessing. 
Our only excuse for im- 

(Continued on Page 2) 

Coach Lowrey and his 
assistants are continuing 
daily workouts to iron out 
whatever rough spots may 
yet remain in both offense 
and defense. 

October 17. the Moguls will 
"do battle" with the Quanah 
Indians to open district play 
on the home field. 

COMMENTS FROM 
COACH LOWREY 
I feel like what happened 

to us Friday night is exactly 
what the Moguls have been 
doing to our opponents -
forced us into making 
critical mistakes early in the 
ball game and they were 
able to capitalize on every 
mistake we made. 

It all started on the 
blocked punt which they 
quickly converted into a 

touchdown. Pass intercep-
tions and fumbles came 
next. Before we realized it, 
we were 21-0 behind. 

1 don't feel Electra has 
that much better team than 
we have, but a combination 
of our mistakes and their 
excellent execution forced 

Nils out of our original game 
- athe- 	nci rit Ted us to 

tempt to do .inure 1 hinarn 
we had not counlycl on 

Local Housing Director 
Receives Commendation 

Offutt Attends 
Conservation 
State Meet 

doing. 

I really don't think our 
pl yers wee convinced Elec-
tr had as good a team as 
th showed to be. How-
ev r, I do feel that the 
M uls hit them hard and 
we ad a good effort, but too 
m y mistakes. 

teven Kuehler's injury 
hurt us and Randy Routon 
was also injured. Neither of 
these boys sustained serious 
injury and hopefully both 
will be completely recovered 
by the time we play Quanah. 

We got an "old fashioned 
whipping" is what I told my 
boys and there is nothing 
wrong with getting beaten 
by a good team - it is what 
cyoouuntst afterwards that 

I know the Moguls are 
going to spring back. We are 
looking forward to the open 
date this Friday. We will 
have extra time for prepara-
tion and time for our injuries 
touanah.  heal before we go against Q  

MRS. JEANIE CARDEN 
displays the award given to 
her by Texas Housing 
Association, noting her out-
standing performance in her 
position 	as 	executive 
director. 

Weather 

Mrs. Jeanie Carden, 
executive director of the 
Munday Housing Authority, 
is recipient of a commenda-
tion from the Texas Housing 
Association. 

These are annual awards 
given to recognize out-
standing service of direc-
tors. The commendation 
reads: 

"In appreciation of dis-
tinguished service and un-
selfish dedication to the 
promotion of Housing Pro- 
grams and Community 

• 
Development and in recogni- 
tion of faithful and devoted 
service to our citizens I 
hereby bestow upon you, as 
a token of the esteem and 
gratitude of this association, 
this certificate of commun-
ication. /s/ Mary Krenzler, 
president." 

The award was presented 
at the recent annual meeting 
of Texas Housing Associa-
tion held in Victoria. 

In commenting on this 
award Mrs. Carden stated, 

City Council Minutes 

Knox 4-H'ers 
Enter Steers 
At State Fair 

The scrappy Munday 
Moguls dropped from the 
ranks of undefeated teams 
this season when they "took 
a trip" to Electra last Friday 
night, and the Class 3-A 
Tigers handed them it 
crushing defeat to the tune 
of 34 to 7. 

This was Electra's third 
win in five starts. The 
Moguls also have three wins, 
one loss and one tie thus far 

Band 
Boosters 
Meet 

Boosters for the Big 
Purple Cloud met on Mon-
day night, October 5, with 14 
members in attendance. 

The Calendar sale has 
been completed for this 
year. However, if you failed 
to buy a band calendar or 
need extras they do have 
several on hand. If you are 
interested in a calendar, 
please call Mrs. Leona 
Elliott at 422-4078. 

Band Boosters will hold a 
Thanksgiving bake sale at 
the Munday M System store 
on November 26. They 
would appreciate the area 
people keeping this date in 
mind and purchasing baked 
goods from them for the 
holiday. This effort helps the 
band. 

The Mogul Band will 
travel to Wichita Falls for a 
practice session on Monday, 
October 20. They will then 
participate in the Marching 
contest on Tuesday, Novem-
ber 4. The public is invited 
to attend this contest. 

Moguls Suffer 34.7 Defeat At 
Hands of Electra, Idle Friday 

in MOGUL DEFENSE is shown in action against the Electra Tigers last Friday night. Moguls 
in the photo are Victor Shields, 88; Bryan Kuehler, 60; Dave Hunter,40; Allen Brown, 50; r During this meeting it 

was decided to place an 

and Joey Kuehler, 80. The Moguls lost their battle to Electra. 	
order for twenty-three pole 

 

in the season. 
Electra opened the scor-

ing at 3:45 in the first 
quarter on a three-yard 
plunge, this being set up on 
a Mogul blocked punt. Three 

fill-or, Ihr 1'11j-cern 

For seven days ending at 
5 p.m. Monday, October 6, 
1980 as compiled by Goodson 
Sellers, U. S. Weather 
Observer, 

TEMPERATURES 
DATE 	HIGH LOW 
Sept. 30 	 76 	57 
Oct. 1 	 89 	59 
Oct. 2 	 80 	55 
Oct. 3 	 82 	50 
Oct. 4 	 84 	54 
Oct. 5 	 83 	58 
Oct. 6 	 83 	60 
Rainfall year-to-date 	21.18 

Ray Lynn Hardin made 
the motion that Cheryl 
Crawford be hired in the 
secretarial position formerly 
held by Mary Groves; 
provided that, after an 
interview with Walter Her-
tel in which city policy 
employment requirements, 
pay scale, fringe benefits, 
sick leave, etc., are dis-
cussed, Mrs. Crawford is 
interested in the position. 
Hobert seconded. All mem-
bers voted in favor. 

In the event, after the 
interview, Mrs. Crawford 
declines, then the council 
will again meet to select 
another applicant to inter-
view. 

No other business. Selzer 
moved for adjournment. 
Smith seconded. All for. 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard 
Young spent Sunday with 
her uncle and aunt, Mr. and 
Mrs. Gill Wyatt. 

SPECIAL SESSION 
The City Council of the 

City of Munday met on 
September 29, 1980, at 8:00 
p.m. at the Munday City 
Hall in special session. 

Members present: Mayor 
James W. Reid and Alder-
men Larry Smith, M. M. 
Booe, Ray Lynn Hardin, 
Donald Hobert and A. Dale 
Selzer. 

Members absent: None. 
Purpose of the meeting 

was to examine applications 
for a secretarial position at 
the city hall. Seven applica-
tions were examined and 
considered by the council. 

After consideration of 
applications the administra-
tor was instructed to 
promote Mary Groves to the • 
permanent position Judy 
Wilde vacated. 

• 
"I feel that completing the 
modernization program of 
the units in the east part of 
Munday, accomplishing the 
preliminaries for more units 
for the elderly to be 
constructed, and the fact 
that our units are remaining 
occupied would be some of 
the factors considered in 
presenting this award. I was 
privileged to' serve on a 
committee for the Associa-
tion which gave me an 
opportunity to be more 
aware of their functions. 

"The position of executive 
director has been both a 
worthwhile challenge and a 
rewarding experience. The 
job is made pleasurable due 
to the excellent commis-
sioners we have, the co-
operation of tenants and my 
fellow workers. I receive 
this award on their behalf as 
well as my own." 

}TA TO COLLECT 
FOR CYSTIC FIBROSIS 

Mrs. Judy Wilde, chair-
man of this year's fund drive 
for Cystic Fibrosis, has 
asked The Courier to 
announce that the Future 
Teachers Association at 
Munday High School will be 
calling on the public for 
donations on Saturday, Oc-
tober 11. 

Five Knox County 4-H 
members plan to enter their 
steers at the State Fair of 
Texas in Dallas on October 
15-16. 

Shannon and Stacie Ryder 
will have a Hereford and a 
Cross-breed entered. They 
are the daughters of Mr. and 
Mrs. Donnie Ryder of 
Benjamin. 

Doug Brown, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Stanton Brown of 
Benjamin, will show his 
cross-breed. 

Julie and Angie Partridge 
will enter an Angus and a 
Cross-breed. Mr. and Mrs. 
Wendell Partridge of Mun-
day are parents of these two 
girls. 

These youths spend a 
tremendous amount of time 
with their project and enjoy 
it very much. Knox County 
citizens will be "rooting for 
them." 

Annual 4-H Banquet Set 
For Tuesday, October 21 

Mr. and Mrs. Lonnie 
Offutt of Munday and Mr. 
and Mrs. Clifford Cornett of 
Knox City were in San 
Antonio three days last 
week to attend the Fortieth 
Annual State Meeting of 
Texas Soil and Water 
Conservation District Direc-
tors. The men are directors 
from the Wichita-Brazos 
District V. 

The theme of this year's 
meeting was "Soil and 
Water Conservation Dis-
tricts - What Is Their 
Future?" Purpose of the 
meeting was to review 
developments effecting 
Texas conservation pro- 
grams and to plan future 
conservation district pro-

grams and activities. 
The men attended the 

general sessions and were 
fortunate to hear speakers 
which included State Repre-

sentative Susan Gurley 
McBee of Del Rio; Dr. Jarvis 
Miller, Special Assistant 
to the Chancellor, Texas 
UM University; Congress-

man Eligio "Kika" de Ii 

Garza of Mission and Lyk 
Bauer of Harper, Kansas-
president, National Associs 
tion of Conservation Ds-
tricts. 

Special activities for tht 
ladies included a Tuesdi) 
afternoon shopping and 
sight-seeing tour of SO 
Antonio and Wednesds1 
morning continental break 
fast and entertainment. 

The annual Knox County 
4-H banquet has been set for 
Tuesday, October 21, at the 
Memorial Building in Ben-
Amin, it was announced this 
Week by 9-H leaders. 
Activities will begin at 7 
P.m. 

This will be a formal 
occasion, as it is a highlight 
of the 4-H year in Knox 
County. 

The banquet is set up to 
recognize all achievers of the 
Past year, to give incentive 
for others to become more 
Involved, and to encourage 

more youth to join in the 4-H 
activities of Knox County. 
Everyone is invited to come 
and see what 9-H has 
accomplished this year. 

"We need to know how 
many people will attend so 
we can set up for the 
occasion," leaders stated. 
"You can call in, or write, to 
let us know how many 
family members and friends 
will be coming." 

Phone 817-454-2651, or 
write the Extension Office. 

P. 0. Box 167, Benjamin, 
Texas 79505. 

I 

A 
I. • 

again got possession and 
added another score. They 
ended the half with a 21-0 
lead. 

The heavier Electra line- 
men kept the Moguls pretty 
well bottled up, but they 
continued to battle against 
the bigger odds. 

The Moguls defense held 
its own in the third period, 
holding the clawing Tigers 
scoreless. Outclassed and 
weary, but still determined, 
the Moguls erased that zero 
mark late in the fourth 
quarter. With only 31 
seconds left in the game, 
Chris Moore dumped a 
screen pass to Lawrence 
Collier, and the speeding 
Mogul sidestepped and out-
raced the Tiger defenders on 
a 67-yard scamper to cross 
the scoring mark. Allen 
Brown added the point after. 

Collier was Munday's 
leading ground gainer, with 
63 yards, but the Mogul 
offense was stymied by 
turnovers, fumbles and in-
terceptions. 

Electra had 19 first 
downs, 223 yards rushing 
and 78 yards passing. 
Munday made seven first 
downs, gained a total of 93 
yards on the ground and 82 
by the aerial route. 

OPEN DATE FRIDAY 
The weary Moguls will 

enjoy an open date Friday 
night, just prior to entering 
district play. This will not be 
a rest period, however, since 



JOE OFFUTT 
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Boy Scout Troop 71 Holds 
First Meeting 

Of's A girl 
of Year 

fLictivities of Colored People 
By ALINE JOHNSON 

Charlie Cooks, scout-
master, and members of 
troop 71 attended their first 
meeting on Sunday, October 
5. They will meet each 
Tuesday at 7 p.m. in the 
future. 

During the meeting they 
made plans to attend a 
camp-out in Quanah on 
October 18. 

Robert Murray led the 
group in the Lord's prayer. 
Scoutmaster Charlie Cooks 
gave the boys some ideas on 
scouting. 

Lawrence Collier ad-
monished all the boys to set 
an example for each other by 
attending all meetings and 
being there on time. Paul 

My pastor and wife said 
they had lovely service 
Sunday morning, and they 
were on their way to Rule to 
Eld. Wards joint meeting. 
Meeting YPWW Eld. A. C. 
Bennitt, district supt. and 

Mrs. Smith 
Dies Thursday 
At Knox City 

Joe Offutt 
Is President 
Of Society Thompson 

Family Hold 
Reunion 

Wright encouraged the 
group to help make their 
troop have a good year. 

Larry Thompson was 
commended by Robert Mur-
ray on the help he has given 
this scout troop with their 
program. 

The boys are making 
plans for a camp-out for 
Friday, October 10, at the 
Munday City Park area. 

Mr. Cooks is working hard 
to get this troop started. If 
anyone can assist in securing 
scout suits for the troop 
members, please call 422-
4046. 

Patrol leaders are Paul 
Wright, Lawrence Collier 
and Robert Murray. Other 
troop members are,Quincy 
Adams, Johnny Collier, 
Jimmy Earl Dockins, Victor 
Shields, Ryan Wright, 
Robert Earl Hunter, Terry 
Shields, Jerry Shields, Rich-
ard Toliver, J. B. Jones, 
Ricky Taylor, and Reggie 
Tucker. 

Rev. Otis Jackson is 
coordinator. Mrs. Lola Jones 
and David Dockins are 
members of the scout 
committee. 
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their good deed. 
I thank Sis Lucy from 

(Three, Sis Murry from 
Munday, also Mrs. Dorothy 
Tucker. I must thank her for 
the lovely pot of soup. Her 
twins were with her and her 
grandson. 

Sis Rhode and two 
grandchildren and Sis 
Manuel of Knox City and 
Angel Dorkins of Munday. 
My brother called and Eld. 
and wife from California and 
my son, Billy Johnson, and 
Eld. Alexander. 

I'm yet thanking you all 
for the lovely cards and a 
baby of mine, Lou Ann 
(Combs) Mauldin in Lub-
bock. I wish I could call all 
baby girls and boys I had I 
started work here for Mr. H. 
A. Pendleton on January 2, 
1923. There was a train 
running here then at night 
and evenings. I sure have 
had a lots of white babies 
care for here they love me 
and I love them. 

I want to thank Mrs. Dark 
Oark Monday for the lovely 
greens and ham she brought 
me for supper. I did thank 
her also enjoyed her when I 
was sick before she was my 
next street neighbor and 
cook a chicken fore I brought 
me. She moved. I got lost 
from her but we found each 
other. 

Eld. George Blue, president. 
I must thank Bro. Charlie 

Fly for the nice donation 
from the brotherhood of 
Knox City. He arid his wife 
and sis Cather and mother 
Sis Georgie my cousin visit 
me twice the week before. 

Sis Gilek of Goree funeral 
at Munday because of rain 
and it was very muddy at 
the church condition. It was 
at Munday at the Church of 
God in Christ on the 
highway .to Wichita Falls 
and attended by Supt. 
Bennet of Northwest Texas 
district and Eld. George 
Blue, pastor of the church. 

I just must and I do give 
you white citizens credit for 
giving me the money to 
build this said Church of God 
in Christ and I must say I 
thank you all and good luck 
and God bless you even 
those that didn't God bless 
you. 

I certainly thank Mrs. 
Mary Hunter for carrying 
me over to Dr. Howell's 
Tuesday morning. Also her 
mother, Mrs. Addie Staf-
ford. God bless them for 

Gngagemenf 

Announced 

Mrs. Bera Spann is proud 
to  announce the arrival of 
her great-granddaughter, 
Catherine Mae, born to Mr. 
and Mrs. George Link of 
Ozona, on Wednesday, Octo-
ber 1, 1980, in Shannon 
Hospital in San Angelo. 

The little girl, first child of 
the Links, weighed 9 lbs. 5 
oz. and was 21 inches long. 

She was named for her 
two great-great-grand-
mothers, the late Mrs. G. C. 
(Nannie Catherine) Spann, 
and Mrs. S. A. (Hattie Mae) 
Bowden, both of Munday. 

Other 	proud 	great- 
grandparents are Rev. and 
Mrs. George Alexander, Sr. 
of Monahans. 

Grandparents who are 
celebrating the event are 
Mr. and Mrs. I. J. Jackson of 
Crowell, Mr. and Mrs. 
George Alexander, Jr. and 
Mr. and Mrs. D. C. Link of 
Brownfield. 

***** 
Mr. Frances Smith of 

Odessa, Mrs. Jimmie Leach 
of Midland, and Mr. and 
Mrs. W. C. Nance of Uvalde 
are here to be with their 
parents. Mr. and Mrs. W. C. 
Nance, while Mr. Nance is in 
the Haskell Hospital. 

The 	Administrative  
Management Society's chap-
ter at Arlington has elected 
new officers with L. Joe 
Offutt of Leonard Enter-
prises as president. 

Offutt, 29, is a graduate of 
Munday High School and 
Abilene Christian Univer-
sity. His wife, Charlotte, 
teaches in the Arlington 
public schools and they 
attend Randol Mill Church of 
Christ. He is the son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Lonnie Offutt of 
Munday. 

LOOK TO THE EAST 
(Continued From Page 1 

mediately calling this a 
blessing is that in the future 
it might be proven a 
"blessing in disguise". 

As a child, our father 
conducted nightly devo-
tionals, we remember hear-
ing him ask the Lord to 
"bless us according to our 
needs". We think he never 
dreamed but that his prayer 
would be answered with a 
good, not bad, blessing. 

Benefitted By The 

United Fund 
and families with entertain-
ment, recreation and "home 
away from home." 

Reminder 

Mr. and Mrs. Felton 
Jackson of Goree, announce 
the engagement and ap-
proaching marriage of their 
daughter, Janet Kay to 
Randy Gene Benge, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Billy Benge of 
Seymour. 

The wedding is planned 
for Saturday, November 1, 
1980 at six o'clock in the 
evening at Goree Baptist 
Church. 

Janet is employed at the 
Seymour Hospital. Randy is 
employed at Vincents 
Garage in Seymour. 

The following agencies 
conclude the ones helped by 
Munday United Fund. 
Several agencies and their 
purposes have been pub-
lished each week to make 
the public aware of where 
their United Fund dollars 
go. 

Our Fur Representative, 
Pam Mahoney with A. H. 
Schechner & Son of New 
York will be here Friday 
and Saturday, Oct. 10th 
and 11th. 

She will show an exten- 
sive line of Mink, Fox, 
Beaver and others at Pre- 
Season Sale Prices. 

LANE-FELKER 
Haskell, Texas 

Mrs. Mayme Smith, 90, of 
Knox City, retired telephone 
operator, passed away at 
10:05 p.m. Thursday at her 
home, following a brief 
period of illness. 

She was born May 11, 
1980 in McCracken, Kansas, 
and married Roy W. Smith 
on February 21, 1936, in 
Anderson, Ind. She retired 
from Indiana Bell Telephone 
Co., where she was night 
shift operator for American 
Telephone and Telegraph, in 
1959. She and her husband 
moved from Dallas to Knox 
City in 1960. 

She was a member of the 
Daylight Chapter of the 
Indianapolis, Ind., Order of 
Eastern Star and of the 
social order of Roseon 
Telephone Pioneers of 
America. She was a member 
of the Christian Church in 
Sheldon, hid. 

Funeral services were 
held at 2 p.m. Saturday from 
the First Untied Methodist 
Church in Knox city with the 
pastor, Rev. James Patter-
son, officiating. Burial was in 
Knox City Cemetery under 
direction of Smith Funeral 
Home. 

Serving as pallbearers 
were Otto Lawson, Eddie 
Shaver, Barney Arnold, 
Alphonse Delhierro, Buster 
Blarey and Don Railsback. 

Surviving her are her 
husband of Knox City; and a 
sister, Fern Blanford of 
DeSoto, Mo. 

UNITED FUND 
CAMPAIGN EXPENSES 

$750.00 
Pays for printing of 

supplies, publicity, materials 
and some secretarial work 
during campaign, corres-
pondence and reports 
throughout the year. 

UNITED WAY 
OF TEXAS 

$75.00 
Provides for campaign 

All tractor owners and 
operators are reminded of 
the short course in "Tractor 
Maintenance" to be held Oct. 
13-16 at 7:30 in the Munday 
Ag Building. 

Special attention will be 
given to "the electrical sys-
tem", "fuels and lubricants", 
"diesel fuel injection", and 
service for maximum per- 
formance. 

Further information may 
be obtained by calling Greg 
L. Rawdon at 422-4321. 

assistance and Malt* r its!» t o  

community United Funtrxe 
efforts in Texas. 

The Thompson family 
enjoyed another annual get-
together on October 4-5, at 
Quartz Mt. Resort in Altus, 
Okla. 

Those attending were Ella 
(Thompson Allison, Mutt 
and Hazel Runnels and 
Clinton and Iona Allison, 
Canute, 	Okla.; 	Hazel 
(Thompson) Matheny, Mun• 
den, La.; Docia (Thompson) 
Rowland and Clois and 
Dorothy Rowland, Vernon; 
Opal (Thompson) Thornton, 
Patsy and Billy Kenny, 
Paducah; Sam and Sandy 
Thompson, Atlanta, Ga.: 
Danny, Kayleen and Scott 
Thompson, Burkburnett; 
Bonnie Hillhouse and Jim 
Thompson, Eagle Nest, N. 
M.; John Thompson, Stin-
nitt; C. H. and Reda Turner, 
Mobeetie; Frank and Alva 
James, Alamogordo, N. M.: 

Also, George and Jean 
Landin, Enid, Okla.; Jack 
and Helen Sweatnam, Jackie 
Walker, Bobby and Jena 
Rowland, Linda, Stacy and 
Brec. Stone, Amarillo; 
Dovie, Vangie, Julie and 
Heidi Turner and Ella Fulks, 
Pampa; Julie and Billy 
Faulks, Borger; and Art and 
Wanda Smith, Lubbock. 

Attending from Munday 

were Herb and Ola Thomp-
son, Dick and Mary Thomp-
son and Doug and Linda 
Thompson. 

HAS FIRST MEETING 
Brownie troop 105 held 

their first meeting of the 
year on Monday afternoon, 
October 6. Nine girls were in 
attendance. Becky Offutt is 
leader of this troop. 

On Monday, they visited 
the library and viewed a film 
concerning the beginning of 
Halloween. 

USO 
S150.00 

Provides area servicemen 

Meet the man 
who wears this cap. 
He just might be one of the most helpful 
people you've ever met. 
He's the area's new Lindsay dealer! 
An in igation specialist. A man who can help 
you plan an irrigation system to meet the 
needs of your crop operation. With a 
Zimmatic` irrigation system you can be as-
sured your crops will get the proper moisture 
they need. Years of research and testing 
have shown that farmers and ranchers all 
across the country have increased their 
yields and crop income through the use 
of automated irrigation systems. And Lindsay 
is a recognized leader in the industry. Of-
fering a wide variety of systems to meet 
different field conditions, crop needs and 
soil compositions. 
And Lindsay offers more! Your new Lindsay 
dealer is professionally trained to custom-
design a Zimmatic irrigation system to match 
the specific needs of your farm. Lindsay's 
custom-design concept allows you to cou-
ple different pipe sizes, span lengths and 
Zimmatic components. It gives you the most 
efficient system for your farm—no more 
and no less. Your Lindsay dealer can show 

you how the custom-design concept takes 
into account such variables as length of 
system, friction loss, gallons per minute, pump 
horsepower, hours of operation and soil 
conditions to give you the most energy effi-
cient system possible. 
Stop in and get acquainted with the area's 
new irrigation e)<pert. He can further explain 
the benefits of the Lindsay irrigation sys-
tems—the Zimmatic Center Pivot, Zimmatic 
Lateral Move"-, Zimmatic Corner Pivot"' 
and the Mobile Pivot. 
When you've met the man who wears the 
Lindsay cap . .. you've met the man who 
knows irrigation. 

ODE1 D 
• SUB SOLARY 
OF OEKALB 
• 12,11E SE ARCKING 

Come see us soon 

Knox County Irrigation 
Service and Supply Corp. 	Knox City, Texas 

817/658-3081 
658-3072 - Nights 
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Happy Birthday 
From all of us who love you so. 

PRELL 

Shampoo 
LARGE 11 OZ. 

$1.59 
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Results MORE FOR YOUR CLYDE DEFEATS 
HASKELL 15.12 

The 	Clyde 	Bulldogs 
journeyed to Haskell Friday 
night and with "dogged" 
determination downed the 
Indians by the close score of 
15 to 12. 

The winning touchdown 
came on a 60-yard kickoff 
return by Ricky Long, 
Bulldog tailback, with less 
than three minutes remain 
ing in the game. 

The two teams fought on 
even ground for three 
periods, then Browning 
scampered for 60 yards on a 
Bulldog punt for the first 
score. The PAT failed. Clyde 
took the lead early in the 
fourth stanza by scoring 
seven points. 

Penalties against Clyde 
set up Haskel!'s second 
scoring opportunity, and 

"His Kids" Eiliqw.  g 
Activities Numerous again the extra point try 

filed. Clyde scored again on 
a 60-yarder, this time adding 
two extra points. 

HENRIETIA DOWNS 
SEYMOUR PANTHERS 
The Class AA Henrietta 

Bearcats kept visiting Sey-
mour winless Friday night in 
a 12-6 defensive match. 

A 17-yard scoring pass 
late in the third quarter 
spelled victory for the host 
team. The Bearcats had 
scored early in the first 
quarter. 

The Panthers scored early 
in the second quarter on a 
17-yard scamper by John 
Geier, with the conversion 
kick going wide. 

LOW 
PRICES PLUS SPECIALS,TOO! 

 

PRODUCE 

 

LARGE GOLDEN 

 

GOREE WILDCATS 
LOSE TO GUTHRIE 

The Goree Wildcats en- 

Bananas 	B 21G 

'His Kids", the 
Baptist Church child 
choir, are always very 
with activities and prat 

On Saturday, October 
twenty-three members d 
the choir and six adultI 
boarded two church mint 
buses and headed for FL 
Worth. 

On their arrival to the 
city, the group enjoyed 
picnic lunch at a park and 
then on to ice skating! After 
several hours of skating fun, 
they visited McDonalds for 
their evening meal. A trip to 
that particular eating estab-
lishment seems to always be 
a delight to children. They 
returned to Munday about 
nine o'clock on Saturday. 

Adults going were Mrs. 
Mickey Jackson, Mrs. Mel-
vin Cypert, Mr. and Mrs. 
Robert Hosea and Mr. and 

Mit Keith Davis. Keith is 
choir director and sponsor of 
this group. 

Another activity this 
group of boys and girls have 
Participated in recently was 
a Poster coloring contest. 
The pictured colored de-
Pitted the new musical the 
choir is practicing. "Down 
By The Creek Bank." 
Contest winners were Karen 
Munoz, Holly Jackson. Jay 
Donoho, Mark Brown and 
Gary Welch. These winners 
were treated to supper at 
the Munday Dairy Queen as 
their prize. 

The new musical is quite a 
challenge to these young 
People and they are putting 
their "all" into it. They will 
perform the musical in the 
near future at an evening 
service at First Baptist 
Church. 

IN TOUCH ,„ 59( 
THOMPSON 
SEEDLESS 

i II 29( Grapes 
CALIF. RED ROME 

Apples 
By IVAN ALLEN, PASTOR 

FIRST 1'NITED METHODIST CHURCH 
FRESH GREEN 

..19< Cucumbers 
MEAT-POULTRY 

WRIGHTS SLAB SLICED 

I.B. 9

8c 

gaged the Guthrie Jaguars 
on Jaguar field Friday night 
and came home with the 
small end of a 57 to 31 score. 

The host team scored 16 
points in the first quarter. 26 
in the second and 15 in the 
fourth. 

Goree scored 12 points in 
the third quarter and 19 in 
the fourth. 

RULE BOBCATS 
DOWN NEWCASTLE 

Two sets of Bobcats. Rule 
and Newcastle. battled it out 
at Rule Friday night, with 
all the scoring being done 
by the clawing Bobcats of 
Rule. 71 to 0. 

Rule scored almost at will, 
with Mile Rhoads, tailback, 
with a halftime lead of 28-0. 

ASPERMONT WINS 
OVER ROCHESTER 

The Aspermont Hornets 
stung their host Rochester 
Steers to the tune of 33 to 12 
Friday night. 

Aspermont is now 4-0 in 
season play, while Rochester 
is 1-3. Both teams are in 
District 4-A. 

BENJAMIN DOWNS 
NORTHSIDE TEAM 

Benjamin's Mark Oxford 
scored early in the first 
quarter against Northside of 
Vernon, and led the Mus-
tangs to a 58-38 win at 
Vernon. 

Oxford scored four touch-
downs in the District 3-A 
opener for both teams. He 
scored on runs of 7, 55, 60 
and 24 yards. 

KNOX CITY WINS 
OVER CHILLICOTHE 
Opening their District 4-A 

play, the Knox City Grey-
hounds went to Chillicothe 
Friday night and mauled the 
Eagles to the tune of 48 to O. 
It was the third win for 
Knox City in four starts, 
while Chillicothe is 2-1-1 for 
the season. 

Tom Robertson, Jay 
Rutherford and Davis Flores 
led the scoring for the 
Greyhounds. 
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"TITHING; A Discipline of 
The Christian Life" 

Living as Christians in a 
community requires several 
disciplines be developed that 
will give us guidance in life. 
In previous articles I have 
mentioned worship, prayer, 
study, and serving. Another 
discipline I believe that is to 
be appropriated by Chris-
tians is that of tithing our 
income for the work of God 
and His Kingdom. 

The Hebrew people were 
commanded to tithe. In 
Deuteronomy we are told, 
"Year by year you shall set 
aside a tithe of all the 
produce of your seed, of 
everything that grows on 
the land - corn, new wine 
and oil, and the first-born of 
your cattle and sheep." 

NO. 1 DRY SALT 

Roast Bacon 

SaHt  RnFRawsH 
PICKLE

l i1.29  

79c LB. 

& PIM. 	8 OZ. PKG. 

Meat 69( 
FRESH LEAN 

$1.09 Spareribs I.B. 

" Join In The Drive 
Come Alive 

For 

THE UNITED FUND" 

SHURFINE 
VEGETABLE 12 OZ. CAN 

$ . 19  SPA 
HORMrl. VIP.NNA 

Sausage 
2-1 OZ. .09  

SHURFINE 
SHURFINE 

Hominy 
WHITE OR YELLOW 

TALL CAN 25c 

Munday United Fund, Inc. 
1981 BUDGET 

SUNSHINF 

Crackers 
SHURFINE INSTANT 

TEA 
SHURFINE ALL CUTS 	 15 OZ. CAN 

MRS. GOOD 

Cookies 
FROZEN 

ALL FLAVORS 

I.B. BOX 99( 
CAMPBELL 

SHURFINE 
WHOLE NEW 

Potatoes 

3=$1.00 

Tomato Soup 
Slit RF INE FROZEN 

Orange Juice 6 OZ 
CANS 

5 CANS 

$1.00 
$1.00 

1. Munday Little League Baseball, Inc. 	  

2. West Texas Rehabilitation Center, Abilene, Tx 	  

3. NorCenTex Council of Girl Scouts 	  

4. Northwest Texas Council of Boy Scouts 

5. The Salvation Army 

6. The American Red Cross 

7. City County Library 	 

8. Mental Health Assoc. In Texas 	  

9. United Way of Texas 	  

10. United Service Organizations (1.1S0) 	  

11. Campaign Expenses 	  

MAORI GRAS 

$ 900.00 

600.00 

500.00 

	 500.00 

	 900.00 

	500.00 

1,600.00 

50.00 

75.00 

150.00 

750.00 

LARGE ROIL 

TOTAL 	  $ 6,525.00 

CAMPAIGN DATES 
October 15th to October 31st 

SHIIRFRESH CAGE 

EGGS 
EXTRA LARGE 

DOZEN 69c  

THANKS TO YOU, 

IT WORKS FOR ALL OF US! 

(Deut. 14:22.23, NEB). 
Apparently all the people 
didn't follow this admonition 
because the prophet Mala-
chi, speaking for God, said: 
"There is a curse on you all, 
the whole nation of you, 
because you defraud me. 
Bring the tithes into the 
treasury, all of them; let 
there be food in my house. 
Put me to the proof, says the 
Lord of Hosts, and see if I do 
not open windows in the sky 
and pour a blessing on you 
as long as there is need." 
(Mal. 3:10, NEB) 

Jesus rapped the Phari-
sees for their attention to 
tithing their produce and 
neglecting justice and mercy 
and faith. I understand him 
as saying that they should 
do both. (Matthew 23:23). 
Paul told of one Christian 
group that gave beyond 
their means for the support 
of the Christian in Jerusa-
lem, but it was only possible 
for them to do this because 
they "first gave themselves 
to the Lord." (2 Cor. 
in this name letter. Paul 
writes: "He who sows 
?sparingly will also reap 

sparingly, and he who sows 
bountifully will reap bounti-
fully. (2 Cor. 9:6). 

Tithing is a disci, ale of 
the Christian life and 
through it we can learn what 
is important in life. What 
comes first in life for you? 
For many it is personal 
comfort and success. Others 
will say pleasure and 
recreation are high prior-
ities. When these come first 
in life there is usually little 
left over in time, energy, or 
money; but, if there is God 
can have some of it. The 
discipline of Tithing re-
verses this order. Jesus 
said, "Seek first God's 
kingdom and his righteous-
ness and all things needful 
for life will be yours as well." 
(Matthew 6:33) In a coven-
nant to tithe recognition is 
given to the fact that it is 
God, not man, who is the 
center about which life 
revolves. We deny, ignore, 
or forget this truth at our 
own peril - the peril of living 
a shallow life. 

Tithing also teaches an 
awareness of the presence of 
God. To know God's pre-
sence comes from the ack-
nowledgment that God is the 
owner of everything. Yes. 
we have title to property 
and we have control and use 
of it for a period of time; but 
eventually that control and 
title will pass to another. 
The affirmation of one who 
is a faithful follower of God 
is "God is the owner; I am 
his steward." 

Tithing helps to teach the 
happy virtue of gratitude. 
There is no way we can 
thank God enough for what 
he has provided for us and 
given to us: the soil, the air, 
the rain, the seed, and the 
mystery between them that 
causes plants to grow and 
Produce. There is no way we 
can thank God enough for 
his love that Jesus came to 
show to our world. Nor can 
we thank him enough for the 
sacrifice Jesus willingly 
made for us and our 
salvation. Tithing is a way of 
saying, "Thank you, God." 

We need to worship God, 
Pray to him, study his word, 
and serve in his name in the 
world; but we also need to 
tithe to let him know that we 
k.  
tie and that our commit-
ment to him is real. 

GROCERY & MARKET 

1 
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Vera Happenings 
Reminder Hospital 

News 
MRS. THELMA COULSTON 

Sunday, October 12 is the 
day for the dinner at the 
Knights of Columbus Hall in 
Rhineland. You may pur-

chase your tickets from any 
member of the Club. Serving 
time is from 11 a.m. to 1:30 
p.m. 

Letters to 

the Editor 

CADET KEITH SANDERS 

BRIDGE TOURNAMENT 
Ladies Club of 

Seymour Country Club 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 
10:00 a.m. 

Call in Reservations 
By October 18 to: 

Brenda Dickson 888-5271 
Edith Hall 	888-3033 

Sherry Duncan 888-5276 

Sanders 
Accepted In 
Cadet Wing 

On Thursday, September 
25, a drive was taken to 
Downey, a suburb of Los 
Angeles, to visit Mr. Pon-
der's brother, Ellis and 
Jenny and their daughter, 
Deloris and Frank. On 
return trip they passed 
Camp Pendleton and en-
joyed seeing the marines 
drill and some tanks in 
action. 

Once again in Texas, they 
spent two days in El Paso 
visiting Dan Ponder and 
family, and their daughter, 
Helen. When they returned 
to Lubbock, visits were 
made with Mr. and Mrs. 
Scotty Ponder and Mrs. 
Ponder's sister, Mr. and 
Mrs. Loy Dutton. 

They arrived home on 
Wednesday, September 30 
and reported a very enjoy-
able trip. 

pear Editor, 
This country was founded 

on biblical principles. As 
long as we respected and 
lived by these principles our 
nation was blessed more 
than all other nations. I 

As we have begun to 
neglect these christian prin-
ciples our country is begin-
ning to experience problem 
after problem. These prob-
lems will multiply if we 
continue as we have. 

If you love your God, your 
family, and your country, 
you can surely see that we 
need to get back to a way of 
life that God can honor and 
bless. 

I am not telling you how 
you should vote on Novem-
ber 4. I simply want you to 
take a prayful look at each 
candidate and his platform 
and compare them with the 
principles found in God's 
word. 

Yours truly, 
Cindy McWhorter 

Larry Hardin of Wichita 
Falls visited his mother, 
Mrs. Maddie Hardin, 
Thursday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Weiss 
have returned home after 
spending a few weeks at 
their ranch near Davis, 
Okla. 

Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Beck 
entertained the Forty-Two 
Club members with a dinner 
and party in their home last 
Thursday evening. Attend-
ing were Mr. and Mrs. 
Armon Smith, Mr. and Mrs. 
Loran Patterson, Mr. and 
Mrs. George McKinney, Mr. 
and Mrs. Gaylon Scott, Mr. 
and Mrs. Jerrell Trainham, 
Mr. and Mrs. Claudell 
Bratcher, Mr. and Mrs. Billy 
Kinnibrugh and guests, Mr. 
and Mrs. Rea Carter of 
Seymour. 

Mr. and Mrs. K. B. Ritchie 
and Mrs. Maddie Hardin 
were in Wichita Falls last 
Thursday where they visi-
ted Plenna Hardin of 
Seymour, in General Hos-
pital. Plenna is now home 
after undergoing surgery, 
and is recuperating slowly. 

«no 

Want To Buy Action 
FOOTBALL PICTURES 
Of your son this year? I 

Have Camera Will Travel 

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Doss of 
West Columbia, Texas 
ted his brother, Mr. and 
Mrs. Bill Doss over the 
weekend 

Mr. and Mrs. Claudell 
Bratcher visited a son, Mr. 
and Mrs. Burt Bratcher and 
two children in Conroe, 
Friday thru Sunday. 

Mrs. Letha Bell Young of 
Grand Prairie visited her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Dalton Gore. Mr. and Mrs. 
Gore accompanied her home 
for a few days visit. 

Weekend visitors in the 
Harold Beck home were 
their children, Mr. and Mrs. 
Charles Malear and children 
of Mancliaca; Debrah Beck 
of Denton; and Mr. and Mrs. 
Kent Beck and family of 
Duncan, Okla. 

Mrs. Doris Emerson of 
Fresno, Calif., and Mrs. 
Chilli Koelder of Hale 
Center were recent visitors 
with their sister, Mr. and 
Mrs. George McKinney. 

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Coul-
ston spent Friday thru 
Sunday visiting a son, Mr. 
and Mrs. Benny .Coulston 
and family in Ruidoso, N. M., 
and attended the Aspen-
cade. Enroute home Sunday 
they stopped for a visit with 
their daughter, the Jim 
Berrier family in Lubbock. 

Rev. and Mrs. Bernerd 
Cooksey and children of Fort 
Worth were guests of Mrs. 
Glenn Feemster on Sunday. 
Rev. Cooksey was guest 
speaker at the Baptist 
Church on Sunday morning. 

CALL DON WELCH 
At 422-4555 

Enclosed is a check to 
renew my subscription. I 
can't afford to miss the 
happenings at home. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Clyde Nelson 

Editor's Note: Mrs. Nelson 
has made her home in 
Weatherford for the past 
several years and we miss 
her in Munday. It is always 
good to hear from her. NV \V \I( 

-:-. 	 - 	- 

asked to preside. 
Opening prayer was 

voiced by Mrs. Bera Spann, 
followed by the Pledge of 
Allegiance given in unison. 

Leona Blankenship, acting 
secretary, read the minutes 
of the previous meeting and 
they were approved as read. 

The treasurer was absent, 
too. There were 24 members 
and one guest registered. 

A note of thanks from Ina 
Cowan was read, for all of 
the cards that have been 
sent to them since Herschel 
has been ill. Ruby McNeill 
expressed her appreciation 
for the cards and visits from 
the members while she was 
in the hospital. 

A report from the nomina-
ting committee was given, 
with all of the officers 
presently in office, being 
asked if they woud consider 
the same office for next 
year. All had been contacted 
except the president, who 
has been out of town. 

Grace for the noon meal 
was voiced by Mrs. E. W. 
Harrell. A bountiful meal, 
followed by a period of 
fellowship was enjoyed by 
all. 

Game nights for October 
were changed from Thurs-
day nights to Tuesday 
nights, with the 7th and 28th 
for games and 21st for 
singing. 

The afternoon program 
consisted of two films, one a 
"Laurel and Hardy Comedy" 
and the other was "Bridge of 
Adam Rush". Both were 
enjoyed very much. 

The meeting adjourned 
with the next meeting set 
for November 6, 1980 at 
10:00 a.m. 

Virginia Cary, Reporter 

AARP Meets 
The Munday Chapter 

#1437 of the American 
Association of Retired Per-
sons held their monthly 
meeting October 2, 1980, in 
the Community Center. In 
the absence of both the 
president and the vice-
president, the secretary was 

Larry Keith Sanders, son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth R. 
Sanders of Weinert, is one of 
more than 1400 freshmen 
who were officially accepted 
into the cadet wing of the U. 
S. Air Force Academy, 
Colorado, after completing 
six weeks of intensive field 
training, physical condi-
tioning and survival instruc-
tion. 

Located eight miles north 
of Colorado Springs, and 
occupying 18,000 acres of 
mesas and valleys at the foot 
of the Rocky Mountains, the 
Academy specializes in both 
military and scientificytific tech-
nology. 

Cadet Sanders begins four 
years of academic study and 
military training that will 
lead to a bachelor of science 
degree and a commission as 
a second lieutenant in the U. 
S. Air Force. 

He is a 1980 graduate of 
Munday High School. 

Senior 4-H 
Officers 
Elected 

DISASTER ASSISTANCE 
DEADLINE IN OCTOBER 

Farmers and ranchers in 
counties which have been 
declared eligible to receive 
financial disaster assistance 
under SBA's declaration 
#1821 have until the close of 
business on October 22, 
1980, to file their physical 
disaster loan applications. 
Applications brought in or 
post-marked after this date 
cannot be' accepted. 

The county of Knox is 
eligible from drought 8-1-79 
thru 5-5-80 and hail, wind, 
flooding 5-25-80_ Persons 
in IA 	I ed In obtain Eng  more 
information may contact the 
Lubbock Disaster office by 
calling 806/762-7481.or going 
by the office located at 720 
Texas Ave. in Lubbock. 

Patients in Knox County 
Hospital as of October 4, 
1980: 

Munday - Delores Wilde, 
Grady Tomlinson, Florence 
Gaines, Edward Melton, Ina 
Wyatt, Fannie Patton, Wal-
ter Coody, and Mary 
Yruegas and baby girl. 

Benjamin - A. E. Propps, 
L. C. Brown, Elizabeth 
Roberts, and Lela Loper. 

Rochester - A. W. Adkins 
and Ruth Russell. 

Knox City - Ozella Thom-
as. 

O'Brien - Willie Sparks 
and Hazel Hayes. 

Truscott - Mattie Bullion. 
Paducah - Pam Powell and 

baby girl. 
Patients dismissed from 

Knox County Hospital since 
September 27, 1980: 

Munday - Sammy Joe 
Flores, Ralph Cypert, Diana 
Dena and baby girl, and 
Horace Spells. 

Haskell - Pamela McGhee. 
Rochester - Tammy Ad-

kins and baby boy, Nancy 
Adkins and baby boy. 

Seymour - Lena Price, 
Henry L. Price and Doris 
Youngblood. 

Knox City - Geneva 
Green, Mary Hernandez, 
Rebecca Edens, Elzie 
Marion, George Jackson, 
and Guadalupe Melendrez. 

Goree - Bill Myers. 
Rule - R. L. Andrews. 
Truscott - Ida Lee Horne. 
Benjamin - Grace Snailum. 

***** 
THE EARL PONDERS 
HOME FROM TRIP 

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Ponder 
left Munday on September 
19 for Lubbock, then on to 
San Diego and Escondido, 
Calif., by Continental Air-
lines. They visited Mr. and 
Mrs. Harold Ponder and 
family of Escondido and 
attended a grandson's wedd-
ing in San Diego at St. Paul's 
Episcopal Church. The 
groom recently finished 
University Law School. 

Earl's daughter, Nell, and 
husband Eldon and children, 
Lisa, Allene and little 
daughter, Anne, flew from 
Milwaukee. Wis., to ,meet 
them (or a visit and to 
attend the wedding. 

The wedding dinner was 
at the Harbor House, 
overlooking the beautiful 
San Diego Bay. 

Who goes out of to outer space, or a cute 
it's an earth station talking 

4r)  little phone built like Mickey 
Mouse. Because we realize U • 	how important it is to keep this world for yo 

We do... General Telephone. 	 you in touch with your world. 
We spend hundreds of millions of dollars 

every year, making sure that when you pick 
up your phone... 

It works. 

...keep warm walkin' or ridin' 
with this snug, Antron, poly fill-
ed vest. Color contrasting insets 
neatly placed at the yokes. Slash 
pockets for gloves or mittens, 
zipper closure. Big, shirt-style 
collar! 

This is one of our earth stations. It 
beams 18,000 phone calls at a clip to a 
satellite hovering more than 20,000 miles 
above the equator. It gathers in the same 
number of calls, and sends them out over 
our regular telephone network. 

It's part of the incredibly complex sys-
tem that's just about the world's most effi-
cient communications system. 

And it has reliability built in', whether 

Knox County Snnim- a-2_1 
Mb met—at—the courrrro 
in Benjamin on Tuesday, 
September 23. 

Officers elected for the 
coming year are: president, 
Kelly Boone; vice-president, 
Garry Brown; secretary-
reporter, Lori Griffith; trea-
surer, Beverly Tolson; coun-
cil delegates, Kristi Boone, 
Stacia Carver, Richard 
Daniel, and Shannon Ryder. 
Janice Tolson and Cheryl 
Daniel were elected as adult 
organizational leaders. 

The next meeting will be 
Monday, October 13, at 7 
p.m. in the Knox County 
courthouse. Stacia Carver 
will be in charge of the 
program. 

Lori Griffith 
Reporter 

**** 
Keep our town clean - do 

not litter! 

St 
P I2ST NATIONAL BANK 

12.000% 
Effective Oct. 2, - Oct. 15 IN MUNDAY 

13593 

MUNDAY, TEXAS 76371 

RATE 

12.747% YIELD 

On the $1,000 minimum, 21/2  year C.D. 

As A Thank You to our valued customers 
a Complete Olan Mills Studio 

set up in our Bank 
Sizes S•M-L-
XL. Colors: 
Rust and 
Green 

11.390% 
Effective Oct. 9 -15 

PHOTO DATES 

Tues. - Sat., Oct. 14th thru Oct. 18th 
Tues. - Sat., Oct. 21st thru Oct. 25th 

On the $10,000 minimum, 6-month C.D. 
This is an annual yield The rate is subject to change al maturity. And federal regulations prohibit the 

compounding of interest during the term of the account 

PHOTO HOURS 

Tues. - Fri. 	3 PM - 8 PM 
Saturdays 10 AM - 5 PM 

Everything's going to be all right, 
with the Money Market C.D.'s. 

For your appointment 

Call 
422-4522 

OSBORrIES OLNEY 
SAVINGS This Offer is limited to one per family 

MUNDAY, TEXAS 
Olney, Seymour, Jacksboro, Bridgeport, Nocona, Weatherford, Azle and now Archer City. And Electra Savings 

in Electra, Ranger Savings in Ranger, Eastland Savings in Eastland. All divisions of Olney Savings. 

Come see us soon. Or call and we'll come see you. 'Cause it's the Olney way to save 
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1980 POLITICAL PLATFORMS: A COMPARISON 
A political party platform is the official statement, written by a committee of party leaders 
and approsed by the delegates to its convention, of the party's principles and the policies it 
will follow if elected. 
This chart pros ides you with a comparison of where the Republicans and the Democrats 
stand on come but not all key issues. All statements are direct quotations from the actual 

parts platforms. 

Republican Party Platform Democratic Party Platform 
The intent of the Founders ... was that the central 

government should do for people only those things which 
they cannot do for themselves. Government must ever he 

the servant of the nation, not its master ... 

The Democratic Party has long stood for an active, 

responsive, vigorous government. 

Republican 
Party Platform 

Democratic 
Party Platform 

REPUBLICAN 
• A balanced budget coupled with spending 

limits to reduce the federal share of the 

GNP. 
• 10 percent across the board tax rate 

reduction. 

• DEMOCRAT THE ECONOMY: 
• Does not call for balanced budget. Opposes 

such a consitutional amendment. 
• No general tax cut but reductions tar-

geted to specific industries and lower 
and middle income groups whenever 
such cuts would not be inflationary. 

BORDEN'S ASSORTED FLAVORS 

YOGURT 	 
BORDEN'S HI-PROTEIN 

MILK 

3 11 OZ. S 00 
CTNS. 

1/2  GAL. S 109 
CTN. 

KRAFT 

MACARONI AND CHEESE 
3/ DINNERS 

GLADIOLA FLOUR 5 LB. 

FLOUR 
WALDROF 175 count 

Facial Tissue 

ZEE 

Paper Towels ROLL 

99' 
93' 

2/ 99c 
59' 

'a6s25c et:HEESR1  
COIN 
DOGS 

w 
1 00 

FOR 	In 

Jr. High, Jr. Varsity Hit 
By Electra; K-City Next County Boll Weevil 

Infestation Report 
insecticide applicant's)  
should be made just priorW 
the 1/3 grown square stW 
of cotton. Boll weevils as 
not deposit eggs in squares 
that will survive, until the 
squares are 1 3 grown. 

Mimday Jr. High and Jr. 
Varsity had a bad time with 
their games on Thursday 
with Electra. The three 
Munday teams lost their 
battles. 

The Jr. High boys are 
working hard to ready them- 
selves for their game this 
Thursday (today) against 
Knox City - O'Brien. The Jr. 
Varsity team is preparing to 
take a win from Knox City 
too. Munday will be the 
visiting team with the 
games being played at 
O'Brien. Game time is 5:00 
p.m. 

COACH DENNIS 
COMMENTS 
7th GRADE 

The score of 26-0 was the 
outcome of our game on 
Thursday with Electra on 
top. They had a team of big 
boys and they played 
physical. 

Our boys were out-
matched in size all the way. 
However, I was not dis-
appointed in the Braves' 
efforts. The Braves seemed 
to be a little "awe-stricken' 
at first but by the middle of 
the second quarter they 
gained some confidence in 
themselves. In the second 
half our players came out 
and played a better ball 
game. 

Lunchroom 
Menu 

three minutes left in the 
game. We stopped their two 
point conversion which left 
the score at 12-6. 

We then took their kick-
off and marched the length 
of the field and first and goal 
on the one yard line. Even 
with the Braves good effort, 
Electra was able to stop us 
on the one. The difference 
we felt was in age and 
strength. Electra possessed 
both. 

We felt like the boys' 
effort was real good. We 
turned the ball over with 
less than one minute left in 
the game. 

COMMENTS ON 
JR. VARSITY GAME 

By COACH LANKFORD 
Our game with Electra 

ended with them out front, 
24-6. They were a quicker, 
more physical ball club and 
we were not physically or 
mentally prepared to play 
them. 

We had fifteen players out' 
and this alone is really a 
handicap. I feel the game 
with Electra was a classic 
example of the let-down 
after a victory with Quanah 
the previous week. 

Thursday we will face 
Knox City and we will be out 
to avenge our first loss of 
the year when they stopped 
us. I believe the Jr. Varsity 
boys have the incentive to 
go out and win this one. 

To be honest, we were 
fairly well pleased with the 
boys efforts, but we are 
working to improve. They 
all realize we were not 
prepared for what we faced 
with Electra. 

INFLATION REPUBLICAN 
• Opposes wage and price controls and 

credit controls. 
• Lower tax rates. 
a Reduce federal spending. 
• Balance the Budget. 
• Rejects Carter administration practice 

of fighting inflation with recession. 

DEMOCRAT 
• Voluntary wage and price guidelines 

accomplished through a national accord 
between labor and business. 

• Combat recession and inflation without 
increasing unemployment (means not  
specified.) 

GOVERNMENT 
SPENDING 

DEMOCRAT 
• Regional targeting of federal aid (a further 

retreat from revenue sharing and block 
grants). 

REPUBLICAN 
• Reduce federal spending; limit to fixed 

percentage of GNP. 

• Reduce size of Executive Branch. 

• Halt increase in number of federal 
employees. 

UNEMPLOYMENT DEMOCRAT 
• Create a $12 billion Federal jobs program. 
• Aid unemployed with money, counter -

cyclical aid, public works programs, 
entitlement programs. Expand if un-
employment grows. 

REPUBLICAN 
• Committed to full employment without 

inflation. 
• Stimulate growth of all business through 

tax reform and deregulation. 
• Encourage development of small busi-

nesses in areas most affected by unemploy-
ment, thus putting jobs where they're 
needed and expanding productivity at the 
same time. 

8th GRADE 
The eighth grade game 

was a good ball garde. I 
didn't feel we played all that 
well the first half, however, 
even though the score was 
6-6 at that time. The final 
score was 12-6 in favor of 
Electra. 

In the second half our 
playing improved. The lines 
began blocking better and 
the backs began to run 
harder. 

Electra scored the go-
ahead touchdown with about 

REGULATION 
Because of their excellent 

sense of balance, rats can fall 
from a one-story building in 
a single bound and land feet 
first. 

Inspection of thirteen 
cotton fields south of the 
Brazos River showed that 
boll weevil populations 
range from 0 to 7,200 per 
acre. 

Heaviest infestations 
were found in irrigated 
fields that are still producing 
squares on which the 
weevils are feeding and 
reproducing. The weevil 
populations found in dryland 
fields ranged up to 2,600 boll 
weevils per acre. 

These populations may 
seem high but in past years, 
in early October, there have 
been populations of 10,000 to 
20,000 boll weevils per acre 
in many of these same fields. 

The damage that these 
boll weevils are now causing 
is not important. Most of the 
bolls that will be harvested 
are larger than one inch in 

diameter and are safe from 
boll weevils. However, part 
of these weevils, the dia-
pausing weevils, will feed on 
the squares and small bolls 
and build up the fat reserves 
needed to overvvinter. 

According to Emory 
Boring, Area Extension 
Entomologist, boll weevil 
infestations in Knox County 
are heavier than in any of 
the other twenty-one coun-
ties in the Rolling Plains. 
Mr. Boring inspected Knox 
County cotton crops on 
Monday, October 6. 

To keep boll weevils from 
being a problem next year 
producers will need to estab-
lish a uniform planting date 
of about May 20th or later. 
Fields that are known to be 
infested with boll weevils, 
early each year should be 
inspected starting in mid-
June. Where overwintered 
boll weevils are found, 

REPUBLICAN 
• Cut out excessive regulation. 

• Decentralize federal government: return 
power to state and local levels. 

• Eliminate bureaucratic red tape; reduce 
paperwork. 

• Enact a temporary moratorium on all new 
federal regulations that diminish the 
supply of goods and services and add to 
inflation. 

DEMOCRAT 
• Deregulate "overregulated industries," 

especially where regulation inhibits com-
petition. 

• Establish a consumer protection agency 
and other regulatory mechanisms to 
safeguard consumers' rights. 

LABOR 

811) 422-4341 

WALLACE MOORHOUSE INSURANCE 
'Your Insurance Welfare Is Our Business' 

WRITING ALL KINDS OF INSURANCE SINCE 1943 
SEE US FIRST! 

P.O. Drawer 9 Munday, Texas 76371 

REPUBLICAN 

• Committed to full employment without 

• 
inflation

.  SupportsFastn right to work laws (Sec- 
tion 14(b), Taft-Hartley Act). 

OCTOBER 13.17 
ELEMENTARY 

Monday - Beef stew, 
cornbread, vegetable salad. 
peaches, cookies, milk. 

Tuesday - Chili, crackers. 
Jelin with fruit, chocolate 
cake, carrot sticks, milk. 

Wednesday - Spaghetti 
and meatballs, mixed vetze 
tables, creamed potatoes. 
cornbread, milk, apple. 

Thursday - Corn dogs. 
French fries, corn, vege-
table salad, oranges, milk. 

Friday • Hamburgers, 
French fries. lettuce, to-
matoes, onion, pickle, fruit, 
cookies, milk. 

HIGH SCHOOL 
Monday - Corn dogs, pinto 

beans, salad, cobbler, milk. 
Tuesday - Spaghetti and 

meat, green beans, corn-
bread, Special K cookies, 
milk. 	- 

Wednesday Turkey slice 
with gravy, mashed po-
tatoes, hot rolls, cake, milk. 

Thursday - Pizza, beans, 
salad, peanut clusters, milk. 

Friday • Cheeseburgers, 
lettuce, tomato, pickle, po-
tatoes, fruit, milk. 

**•• • 

Ambulance 
Report 

Munday 	Ambulance 
Service completed eighteen 
calls during the month of 
September with total 
charges of $880.00. 

Thus far for the nine 
months in 1980, 136 calls 
have been made. Total 
charges were $6,735.00. 

Remember to support the 
Ambulance Service with 
memorial gifts and other 
donations. This is a vital 
service to this area of Knox 

Count . 

DEMOCRAT 
• Favors repeal of Section 14(b), Taft-

Hartley. 
• Reform Hatch Act to permit greater 

political participation by federal workers. 
• Supports public employees and agricul-

tural unions. 

SOCIAL SECURITY REPUBLICAN 
• Insists its financing be sound and stable. 
• Preserve Social Security for its original 

purpose. 

DEMOCRAT 
• Opposes cutting or taxing benefit, 
• Maintain indexing. 

WELFARE REFORM REPUBLICAN 
• Believes program's problems have re-

sulted from its nationalization. 
• Decentralize the system, basing it on block 

grants to the states to meet local needs. BORDEN'S ASSTD. 

ICE 0 ICE $169 
E""; 

CRH CREAM  

DEMOCRAT 
• Use states and localities as administra-

tive units for the federal program. 
• Federal program includes guaranteed 

minimum income, federal job training 
and expansion of food stamps. 

DEMOCRAT 

• Affirms rights of homosexuals, recog-
nizing them as a legitimate group in 
American society. 

AN111,1ES 

ICE 
CREAM 

DEMOCRAT 
• Make restraint "the only .... course avail-

able to our adversaries." 
• Broaden relationships with China. 
• Has begun new collaboration with Latin 
America. 

ENERGY 

DEFENSE 

DEMOCRAT 
• Applauds creation of the Department 

of Energy. 

• Would phase out nuclear power as alter-
native fuels become available. 

• Emphasizes conservation to solve energy 
problems not increasing production. , 

• Favors standby gasoline rationing. 

DEMOCRAT 
• Believes women should register for the 

draft. 
• Does not refer to the intelligence needs 

of the U. S. 
• Supports the SALT II treaty. 

REPUBLICAN 
• The family is the foundation of our social 

order; the school of democracy. 
• Insists that all domestic policies be formu-

lated with the family in mind. 

REPUBLICAN 
• Emphasizes the free market: favors 

decontrol of oil and natural gas. 
• Condemns the Department of Energy as 

a failure. 
• Favors coal development, believing an 

effective balance between energy and 
environment goals can be achieved. 

• Recognizes that nuclear power is an in 
dispensable part of the nation's energy; 
at the same time, emphasizes safety. 

FOREIGN POLICY 	REPUBLICAN 
• Consistently emphasizes national security. 
• Believes Russia's global ambitions are the 

"premier challenge facing the U. S. ... 
and the entire globe." 

• Negotiate with Russia "from a position of 
unquestioned principle and unquestioned 
strength." 

• Opposes transfer of high technology to 
Russia and its satellites. 

• Recognizes the unique danger South 
Korea faces; encourages development of 
individual liberties internally. 

REPUBLICAN 

• Top priority to insuring combat readiness 
of Armed Forces and prepared industrial 

ba 
• Revitalize

se. 
U. S. intelligence capabilities 

by several specific steps. 

• Will combat international terrorism. 

• Rejects "fundamentally flawed" SALT II 

treaty. 
• Revitalize military research and develop- 

opment. 

EQUAL RIGHTS 

WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO LIMIT 
PRICES EFFECTIVE OCTOBER 9-11.1980 

SPECIALS GOOD WHILE SUPPLY LASTS - LIMITED SUPPLY DEMOCRAT 
• Endorses ratification of the ERA. 
• Will not hold meetings in states that have 

not ratified ERA; urges similar boycott 
by all national organizations. 

• Enforce and monitor affirmative action 
and quotas. ALL?lliS 

CONVENIENCE STORES 

REPUBLICAN 
• Supports equal rights and equal opportun-

ities for women, including enforcement of 
equal opportunity laws and elimination of 

discrimination. 
• Has a separate women's rights plank. 

• Opposes federal pressure on states to 
ratify the ERA because it is now a state 

responsibility. 

• Opposes regulations that rely on quotas 
or other numerican requirements, be-
lieving this jeopardizes equal opportunity 
by discriminating against some. 

Paid for and authorized by Knox County Republican Party Victory Committee. A copy of 

this  report is filed with and available for purchase from Federal Election Commission, 

Washington, D. C. 20463. 
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YOURSELF TRAVELING TEXAS. 
You become lost 
and find this group 
of highway signs 
and refer to your 
map to find your 
location. There is 
only one place In 
the state you can 
be -- 114 

TE<AS 

WHERE ARE YOU? 
Find the answer and some in-
teresting facts about the 
area In the next edition. 

NORTH 

248I 

t 

HERE'S WHAT YOU SHOULD DO: 
1. Check your neighbors. Call them or go outside and 

see how widespread the outage is. 

2. If your house is the only one affected, check your 
breaker box. 

3. If the trouble is not on your side of the meter, call 

us — your local WTU office — and give us the 
following information: 

• Your name and address 
• Time of the outage 
• The area affected (as many addresses 

as possible) 

We'll take it from there. Please don't prolong the call with 
queAions that can't be answered. We'll be getting many 
other calls, depending on how widespread the outage is. 
And, if you're answered by a recorded message, it means 
that the dispatcher already has been swamped with calls 
and that we're working on the problem. 

You are invited to a Style Show 

on Tuesday, October 14, 1980 

at the Casual Cottage 

105 North Washington 

Seymour, Texas 

Buffet will be served 

with showings at 12:00 - 2:00 - 4:00 

Gift Certificates will be given at each show. 

Please come and be our guest for a fun afternoon 

and see the new fall fashions. 

Love To Eat? 
COME TO THE 

Old Style Pure Pork 

German Sausage or 

Fried Chicken Dinner 
with all the trimmings 

Sunday, October 12, 1980 
Serving from 11:00*.ro• to 1:30 p.m. 

$3.50 - Adults — $2.50 _Children [12 and Under) 

There will be plenty of sausage for anyone 
who wishes to purchase it by  bulk at $2.50 a 

pound. If you want to buy it in large amounts, 

please pick it up anytimesiore To no  Saturday,  
order    your 

   

October 11, at Brown's 
sausage call Munday, 42/4669 or Knox City, 

658-3926, by October 5.  

St. Ann's Christian  Mother's Society 
will have a bazaar  during the dinner. 

Columbus Club Hall 

Rhinelan d, Texas 

Look At What 

You Are Missing 

Cable 
Channel Service 

2 	Home Box Office (Optional) 

3 	KFDX Wichita Falls (NBC) 

4 	Trinity (Religious) 

5 	Local Weather/Music 

6 	KAUZ Wichita Falls (CBS) 

7 	KSWO Lawton, Okla (ABC) 

9 	KRBC Abilene (NBC) 

10 	KTAB Abilene (CBS) 

12 	KTXS Sweetwater (ABC) 

13 	WTBS (Atlanta Channel 17) 

Ask your neighbor that is already 
on cable how both of you can save money 
on your cable connection. He has all the 
details. 

CenTex 
Cablevision Corp. 

773 3391 or ENTERPRISE 2406 

Offer good in wired areas only of - 
Stamford, Haskell and Munday 

IffrflaImIntla 
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News From Leisure 
By MRS. MILDRED HENDRIX 

The Wildcat Roars 
By JOURNALISM STAFF 
GOREE HIGH SCHOOL 

interim pastor, shared God's 
word with us. A male 
quartet sang two special 
numbers. We had a good 
song service with Keith 
Davis leading, and we 
appreciate Linda Smith 
coming to play the piano for 
us. 

Erin McGraw enjoyed a 
visit from a granddaughter 
and family, Mr. and Mrs. 
Larry Parks and Jessie of 
Lubbock. CHEERING the Goree Wildcats this year are the 

1980-81 edition of the Wildcat cheerleaders. In center 
back is Irene Castillo and in front row, from left, is Shelli 
Estes, Nora Castillo and Kim Gentry. 

Relative Of 
Local People 
Killed 

Arismendez and Shelli 
Estes. 

Elections were also held 
for class favorites. Each 
class selects a girl and a boy 
for the honor of represent-
ing their class as favorites. 
the following students were 
elected as favorite repre-
sentatives of their class: 

Senior Favorites, Eddie 
Sanchez and Kelly Lambeth; 
Junior Favorites, Robert 
Lee Mayes and Mary 
Martinez; 	Sophomore 
Favorites, Virgil Reagins 
and Kim Gentry; Freshmen 
Favorites, Paul Arismendez 
and Linda Lambeth. 

The students at Goree 
High School feel that 
congratulations are in order 
for these students. 

LOCAL 
Visiting Mrs. Maggie 

Gaines over the weekend 
were her children and 
grandchildren: Mr. and Mrs. 
Gordon Gaines, Chris and 
Julie, Odessa; Mr. and Mrs. 
Robert Gaines, Abilene; 
and Mr. and Mrs. Gerald 
Gaines and Christopher of 
Lubbock. 

FAVORITE ELECTIONS 
By IRENE CASTILLO 
CONNIE LAMBETH 
and KIM GENTRY 

Last week, Oct. 1, 1980, 
Goree High School held 
elections for favorites. The 
entire student body has the 
responsibility for electing 
most of the favorites. It is an 
honor to be elected to these 
positions. Besides the honor 
of being elected, a favorite 
also has a reserved space in 
the annual. Pictures are 
taken in November. The 
results were announced in 
an assembly the same day 
and the favorites are as 
follow:,  

Mr. and Mrs. G. H. S. -
Roman Arismendez and 
Shelli Estes. 

Most Outstanding - Fred-
dy Allen and Irene Castillo. 

Most Likely to Succeed -
Eddie Sanchez and Kelly 
Lambeth. 

Best Citizen - Eddie 
Sanchez and Kelly Lambeth. 

Best Personality - Eddie 
Sanchez and Shelli Estes. 

Most Athletic - Roman 

volunteer, Cindy Thompson. 
We're so happy to have 
these new volunteers. They 
make our programs interest-
ing and exciting. 

Everyone enjoyed the 
sing-along Saturday after-
noon. We appreciate these 
people sharing their time 
with us, as we all enjoy 
singing. 

Mildred Warren was 
taken to the Seymour 
Hospital on Friday. We hope 
she will soon be well enough 
to be back with us. 

Jerry and Sharon Hendrix 
of Abilene visited Jerry's 
grandmother, Bessie Hen-
drix. 

Mrs. Maxine Grammer of 
Lamesa visited her mother, 
Elsie Eiland, recently. 

The First Baptist Church 
of Munday was in charge of 
services here Sunday. Dr. 
Ellis of Abilene, who is 

*•* 

F. H. A. NEWS 
By CHRISTINA SANCHEZ 

The Goree F.H.A. Chap-
ter is a busy organization. 
The officers keep the 
chapter in order and running 
smoothly. Each officer has a 
responsibility in this organi-
zation. Officers for 1980-81 

vememnbeenmeave 
rcF:se 
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IMAGINE . . . 

Carrol Junior Hare, 53, 
was killed at 7:50 a. in. 
Friday, October 3, 1980, 
when the truck he was 
driving collided with a car 
driven by a Stephenville 
woman. 

The accident occurred 
about four miles southwest 
of Stephenville. Depart-
ment of Public Safety 
trooper, David Coffee, said 
the car's driver, April Sue 
Benton, 20, was driving onto 
U. S. 377 from the driveway 
of her home when the two 
vehicles collided. Coffee said 
the truck hit the front of the 
auto, jack-knifed, hit a 
culvekt and overturned. Ms. 
Benton was not believed to 
be seriously injured. 

Mr. Hare was born on 
November 13, 1926, in 
Comanche County and had 
lived in the De Leon area all 
his life. He was a self-
employed grain dealer. He 
married Bonnie Scott on 
August 5, 1956. He was a 
veteran of World War II and 
was a member of the First 
Baptist Church in De Leon. 

Funeral services were 
held at four o'clock on 
Saturday afternoon in the 
First Baptist Church in De 

uw • t 
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J E. Tuggle 
pies Sept. 27 
In California 

Jerry Edward Tuggle of 
Modesto, Calif., and native 
of Munday, passed away on 
September 27, 1980, in a U. 
S, Veterans Hospital in 
California, following an ex-
tended illness. 

He was born in Munday on 
January 14, 1935, and was 45 
years, 8 months and 13 days 
of age. He served in the U. 
S. Navy for four years, and 
while in the service he met 
and married Wynemia Sud-
berry on March 18, 1954. 
They have made their home 
in California since that time. 

Mr. Tuggle was employed 
by the Golden Gate Drywall 
Co. until he was involved in 
an accident on August 1, 
1966. 

Private funeral services 
were held in the chapel of 
Franklin and Dawn Funeral 
Home in Modesto, Calif., on 
Wednesday, October 1, 
1980. Rev. Dorce McAlister 
of the Turlock Baptist 
Church officiated. 

Besides his wife, Wy-
nemia, he is survived by five 
daughters, Mrs. Robert 
(Brenda) Sinner, Mrs. Mike 
(Denise) Shofeit, Joylene, 
Doreen and Laurie Lee, of 
the home; and two grand-
children. Bobby and Tracy, 
all of Modesto; his mother, 
Mrs. Ben Tuggle of Munday; 
six brothers, Coy of Mun-
day, Buddy of Wayside, 
Alton of Fort Worth, Leon of 
Snyder, Bobby Joe of 
Burleson and Dorris Ray of 
Plains; three sisters, Eve-
lynn Elliott of Munday, 
Mozell Shipman of San 
Antonio and Wilma Kirkland 
of Fort Worth; and a 
number of nephews and 
nieces. 

Ors A Boy! 

Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Watson 
of Goree visited his mother, 
Mrs. Oma Watson. 

Ina Scarbrough visited 
Minnie Brooks, Maggie 
Gunn and Daisy Bates. 

Pat Owens and Danette 
came Tuesday morning. Pat 
shared a very meaningful 
devotional with us. We had 
16 present and the group 
enjoyed their favorite 
hymns following the devo-
tional. 

The staff and residents 
extend to Sherman Harde-
man our sympathy in the 
loss of her mother, Eunice 
Giles. 

Bill Goode of Goree visited 
his mother, Dicie Goode. 

Pat McCoy of Wichita 
Falls visited her mother, 
Willie Jacobs. 

Ruth Hammons visited 
Aunt Kate Glasgow. 

Doris Lane visited her 
mother, Mason Patton. 

Ruby Roden and Bera 
Spann called bingo Tuesday 
afternoon. We were short in 
number, but not in fun. 
Everyone had a big time and 
apreciate the ladies bringing 
us fresh fruit. 

Margie Allen of Goree 
visited her mother, Mrs. 
Nettie Blankenship. 

Mrs. J. E. Hunter visited 
Mary Hunter and Ella Mills. 

Brenda Smith, a new 
volunteer, came Wednesday 
morning and was in charge 
of exercises and games. 
Everyone was so glad to 
have Brenda, and all had a 
good time. In the afternoon 
we saw a very good movie, 
thanks to Edith Hobert. 

Thursday afternoon was 
bingo time again. It was a 
pleasure to have Mrs. Matt 
Verhalen and Mrs. Clarence 
Herring in charge of the 
games. Everyone won a 
prize and had a lot of fun. 
This was the first time for 
these ladies, and we were 
glad to have them. 

Mr. and Mrs. Bruner of 
Seymour visited Mrs. Miller 
this week. 

Al and Mary Ruth Kuh- 
ler of Vega visited her 

mother, Mrs. Willie Jacobs. 
Friday morning, we had a 

great time with exercises 
and games, led by a new 

FRIENDSWOOD 
This Community was founded in 1895 by a group of friends 

(Quakers). led horn the drouth stricken town of Estacado 

on the plains. by F. J. Drown and T. H. Lewis. They named 

the settlement Friendswood. From the very beginning. 

Church and School were central to the life of the communi-

ty. In 1900 on Academy Durk/log was built with lumber 

from huge pine trees felled by IM hurricane of 1900. The 

building was used for both education and worship until 

1949 when It woe replaced by o modem structure. The 

heritage of the convnunity. received from Its found-ea. Is 

based on Christ's words. "Ye Are My Friends. If Ye Do 

Whatsoever I Command You" loM 15.14- 

CHARLES BAKER 

INSURANCE 
Murcia-se. Texas 7F•R71 

517-322-4722 

in the De 

are: 
President, Irene Castillo; 

vice-president, Mary Marti-
nez; secretary, Nora Castil-
lo; reporter, Christina San-
chez; historian, Dolores 
Arismendez; song leader, 
ruby Allen; parliamen-
tarian, Kelly Lambeth. 

These members will hold 
office until April when 
officers are elected again. 
Projects are sponsored 
regularly. F.H.A. decided to 
sponsor the most spirited 
boy and girl every week 
until football season is over. 
The F.H.A. meets every 
month and another project 
will be started soon. 

*** 

SPIRIT IS EVERYWHERE 
AT GOREE HIGH SCHOOL 

By RUBY ALLEN 
and MARY MARTINEZ 
Spirit is everywhere at 

Goree High School because 
the F.H.A. is sponsoring 
"Most Spirited of the 
Week". 

The Committee members 
for the football season are 
Ruby Allen, chairman; Mary 
Martinez, Nora Castillo and 
Connie Harding. Their pro-
ject is to "pep up" school 
spirit. To accomplish this, a 
couple is awarded a decora-
ted ribbon when they show 
the most spirit of the week. 

The faculty nominates the 
two students and the results 
are given at the pep rally. 
Receiving the award thus 
far are Connie Harding. Sam 
Tyra, Shelli Estes. Bruce 
Yeager. Eddie Sanchez, 
Kelly Lambeth. Ruby Allen 
and Roman Arismendez. 

This project has been very 
effective and we are proud 
of the committee for such a 
brilliant idea! 

*** 

Call your news to The 
Courier on Monday of each 
week. 

Leon. Rev. Darrol Dossey, 
pastor of First Baptist 	

Gusthealpie 
arrival 

lorr  

ted. Burial was 
a-gaw..--36-§1tirs-scott. He was 
born in the Hamilton 
Hospital in Olney on Thurs-
day, October 2nd and 
weighed six pounds and ten 
ounces. 

Grandparents are Mr. and 
Mrs. Carl Echols of Goree 
and Mr. and Mrs. Johnnie 
Dormier of Brookston. 

Joshua Scott has three 
great-grandmothers, Mrs. 
Dewey Underwood of Sey-
mour, Mrs. Allie Echols of 
Megargel, and Mrs. Ruby 
Hicky of Wichita Falls. 

Mr. and Mrs. Dormier are 
the parents of two other 
children, Jeff and Susan. 

25% off 
on all items over $10.00 

Mskieteki".0"..0  

New Fall Merchandise 
Arriving Daily 

Washington 
Girls DEE CEE Overalls 

in colors, Size 0 through 14 

Girls KELLY jeans 
DUKES OF HAZZARD 

I LOVE J. R. 
BIG "10" 

and others 
Size 2 through 14 

(unique Clothiers 

Leon Cemetery. 
Survivors include his 

wife; three sons, Mike of Ft. 
Worth, Toby of Corpus 
Christi and Tim of Waco; his 
father, J. C. Hare of De 
Leon; a. brother, Billy Joe 
Hare of De Leon; and two 
grandchildren. 

Relatives living in Mun-
day are an uncle, J. L. 
Baker, and two cousins, Mrs. 
Allene Beaty and Boyd 
Baker. 

****. 
You may find what you 

need in the Classifieds. 
tivIII1111#111 

Vdir 

WHAT TO DO 
IF YOUR LIGHTS 

GO OUT 
We'll do our best to keep it from hap-
pening, but let's face it. Even with the 
miracles of modern technology, it 
sometimes occurs in the best of sys-
tems. 

So, if yow power goes off, we hope 
you'll help us get it back on as quickly 
as possible. 

Remember. our goal, as always, is to provide reliable electric service 

at the lowest practical cost. And y an outage does occur, we aim to 

restore service without delay. We appreciate your help. 

ortm-, 

A Member ol The Central Ara Savott Vont •,•irm 

WEST TEXAS UTILITIES COMPANY 
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WASHINGTON FANCY RED DELICIOUS 
(amphA 

Tomato 

tomato 

V4101:1110  

REGULAR/SMOKED FLAVORED $ 

ed ann 

TOOTHPASTE 

Aim 8.2 OZ. 
TUBE 

LB. 
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• .4 
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AND SO ARE LOWER PRICES AT VENTURE! 
CAMPBELL 

Tomato 
Soup  NO. 1 

CANS 11 

PLKEL. 29` 
CALIFORNIA GREEN PASCAL 

STALK 
33c 

LB. 
NO. 1 US RUSSET 

Potatoes 
CENTRAL AMERICAN 

Bananas 	4 LBS $  

CALIFORNIA 

Carrots 

Celery 

5 LB. 89c 
BAG 

12 OZ. 
CAN S 

 

am 

  

BATHROOM TISSUE 

WHITE/ 
ASSORTED/ 

NEW ACCENTS 

N, 
ROLL 
	 PKG. Green 

Beans 16 OZ. 

B94 
CANS 

DEL MONTE CUT 

CORN CEREAL 

19 

looz.69` 
CTN. 

8 OZ 
BOWL 

 

LB. $ 
59  BOX 

2/8  OZ 7 9 
TUBS 

LAUNDRY DETERGENT 

Oxydol 	 49 OZ. 79 

Catsup 	44 O TLZ. 

DEL MONTE 

B. 

BOX $ 

129 
SUN-MAID SEEDLESS 

Raisins PKG 
15 OZ. 9 39 

, 

2 LB. sipc AUNT JEMIMA YELLOW 	  

Corn Meal 	PKG. 

COMET LONG GRAIN 

Rice 

Lite Fruits 
YOUR 

CHOICE 
16 OZ. 
CAN 

DAIRY AND FROZEN FOODS 
ASSORTED 

Jeno's Pizza 
SHURFINE SLICED 

Strawberries 
BIRDSEYE 

Cool-Whip. 
KRAFT 

Velveeta 
KRAFT 

Soft Parkay 

HEAVY GRAIN FED BEEF 

Roun 
Steak 

28 OZ. 89` BOX 

13 OZ. 
PKG. 

LIBBY JUICE PAK 
FRUIT COCKTAIL/SLI PEACHES HLV PEARS 

OSCAR MAYER BEEF/PORK 

GENERAL MILLS ASSTD. FLAVORS $ 29  

Granola Bars 10 I 
NEW YELLOW SUNSHINE!2  

Irish Spring 	BATH 
 89` BARS 

LIQUID CLEANER 

Formula 409 2OLZ  99`  
LIQUID 

Purex 	
c Bleach 1116 119  

PUREX 

Toss'N' 	II 59 
Soft 	BOX 

had a busy day? 
call us 
	for your 

1-i-dinner 

HEALTH & BEAUTY AIDS 

ASSORTED FRAGRANCES 

Foamy Shave 

61/4 OZ.  

CAN $ 

1 99 

Dental Health Care 

PEPSODENT HARD/MED/SOFf 

EACH 

MOUTHWASH 30' OFF LABEL 

Signal 	24 OZ $ 1 59  
BTL. 

	 I 

••••••••'•••.' 

MEAT SPECIALS 
HEAVY GRAIN FED BEEF BONELESS 

Round Steak 	LB. $239  

HEAVY GRAIN FED BEEF TENDERIZED $ 4,59  
Cutlets 	LB. 

HEAVY GRAIN FED BEEF EXTRA LEANS 99  
Stew Cubes 	LB. I 

GRADE "A" 

Fryers 	LB. 

Ground Beef 
EXTRA LEAN CHUCK QUALITY 	C 49  

illLARLEAANNTEE 

SHURFRESH REGULAR 

Sliced Bologna 

12 OZ. 

99

c 
PKG. 

Toothbrush 49` 
$ 1 39 

67' 

Lean-N-Tasty 

Sausage 
HILLSHIRE FARM SMOKED 

LB.$219  

12 OZ.$1 39 
PKG. • 

WRIGHT S HICKORY 

Sliced SSLAB
MOKED 

Bacon 

L$ 1 09 

one wick -aril and 
goal Mw jadeg, golden 

B Rot s rr E D 
C E 

nendg fer goer table 
I n Pot ininastee 

Yam don't kw Is fa "Lew lancepl 

ID del O&M .. Chick is • wink. 
all Om beasim IINGASTED CHICKEN 

177... leer Wm.*,  con so we be reedy- 
tor smog Jeffey and sender 

_.—••••• ••• 

WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO LIMIT QUANTITY 
PRICES EFFECTIVE OCTOBER 9-10-11,1980 
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For Your Wedding 
Photographs 

Professional 
Quality 

Call: 

Shirley Welch 
Munday, Texas 

817-422-4275 

	Amy 

LANE APPAREL'S SEMI-ANNUAL STOCK REDUCTION 

Filet A' 
SVISMIMIna 

moor genne MEr 

Famous Brands. Known Brands. 
Entire stock of high quality merchandise at Terrific 

Savings to You! UP TO 50% AND MORE! 

THE SAVINGS lq•rvEO
n 
BE

Year 
FIV,WAITING FOR! 

Giant 
Summer and New Fall Items •No Approvals 

•No Refunds 

•No Lay-Aways 

•Gift Wrap Extra 

•Strictly Cash 

•Alterations Extra 

• All Sales Final 

•No Exchanges ALE Smart shoppers go where all prices are always low' 
Our store wide low prices add up to bigger and better 

savings. STARTS THURSDAY. 

Items listed in this ad are just a few examples of the hundreds of items to sell out at once. 

3 Piece 
One Bunch 

HI Styled Fashion 
Suits 

Sport Coats Dress & Western 
Botany, Merit, H Bar C 

Jeans 
Denim & Cord 

All 20% Off $200° 

'Dress & Western 

Pants 
$700 

1000° 
One Table Dress & Western Entire Stock 

Shod Sleeve Western 
Entire Stock 
Short Sleeve 

Dress Shirts Shirts 

20% off 

Pull Over 

Sport Shirts 

1/2  price 

Shirts 
Lots of Smaller Sizes 

$400 20% off 

Jean Knit 
Slacks 

Denim Jackets 
Domestic or Imported 

Leather 
Jackets $2500 Blanket 

Lined 

20% off 

Entire Stock of 

Jumpsuits 

All 20% Off $2300 10% off Regular 
Weight 

IP 	 \ 
Serving Haskell shopping center with undisputed quality at a great savings you will want to take advantage of. (Cut prices to the bonel) 

We have gone through the store and have completely disregarded original costs. Whatever you need in the way of men's apparel, 

L you can buy cheaper at Lane's during the Semi-Annual Closeout Sale. Be here early! 

Golf Shirts 
3 Button Pullover 

Chambray Denim 
Wrangler & Levi 

Work Shirts 

20 % off 

One Rack of 

Belts 

1/2  price 

One Rack of 

Ties 

2 for $300 20% off 
Entire Stock Felt 

Cowboy Hats 

20% off 

Denim Jeans 
Wrangler-Slim Fit 

Slight Flair 

$ 1 0 9 5  

Super Bell Levi 

Denim Jean 

51095  

One Group of 

SHOES 
Some $500 

Some 20% off 

Perma Press 
WORK 

Steel Toe 
Oil Tan 
Ruff Out 
011 Ten 

BOOTS 
185. $125 
210. S175 
145. $115 
290. $220 
210. $175 

BOOTS 
69. $48 
37. $29 
55. $48 
45. $30 

EXOTIC 
Brown Llz 
Boa 
Gazel 
Boa 
Elephant 

Jeans 
Levi & Wrangler 

20% off 
Overcoats 

101/4  off 

DRESS 
Caribou 
Caribou 
Black Calf 
Natural Calf 
Ten Bullhlde 

The Entire Stock 
of Boots will be 

BOOTS 
119. $88 
107. $92 
104. S80 
114. $92 
110. $80 

DRESS 
Patchwork 
Naige  Camel  

CaPtoe 
Honey olf 
AntlqueCalf  

BOOTS 
155. $130 
145. $125 
115. S 95 
140. $110 
140. $110 

DRESS 
Choco. Calf 
Honey Calf 
Black Bull 
Choco Bull 
Tan Bull 

BOOTS 
105. $88 
109. $92 
112. $92 
114. $84 

155. $110 10% off 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
In compliance with Sec. 43(a) of 

Art. 1446c, V.A.C.S., 	West Texas 
Utilities Company hereby publishes 
NOTICE that it has filed, on Septem-
ber 30, 1980, its statement of intent to 
make changes in its rates charged for 
electricity and services sold and render-
ed inside and outside municipal juris-
dictions, such proposed changes to be 
effective November 4, 1980. Such 
Statement of Intent includes the pro-
posed revisions of tariffs and schedules 
and a statement specifying in detail 
each proposed change, the effect the 
proposed change is expected to have on 
the revenues of the Company and the 
classes and numbers of utility cust- 
omers affected. Gross revenues are ex- 
pected to be increased 8.27 per cent by 
the new rates. Statements of intent were 
filed with the Public Utility Commis-
sion of Texas and with the following 
municipalities: 
Abilene 	Haskell 	Quitaque 

Albany 	 Hawley 	Rankin 

Alpine 	 Hedley 	 Rising Star 

Anson 	Impact 	 Roaring Springs 

Aspermont 	'man 	 Robert Lee 

Baird 	 Jayton 	 Roby 

Balmorhea 	Juncton 	Rochester 

Ballinger 	Knox City 	Rotan 

Benjamin 	Lakeview 	Rule 

Big Lake 	Lawn 	 San Angelo 

Blackwell 	Lueders 	Santa Anna 

Bronze 	 Marfa 	 Shamrock 

Buffalo Gap 	Matador 	Sonora 

Childress 	McCamey 	Spur 

Chillicothe 	Melvin 	 Stamford 

Cisco 	 Memphis 	Sterling City 

Clarendon 	Menard 	Talpa 

Clyde 	 Merkel 	 Throckmorton 

Cross Plains 	Mertzon 	Trent 

Crowell 	Miles 	 Turkey 

Dickens 	Moran 	 Tuscola 

Dodson 	Munday 	Tye 

Eden 	 O'Brien 	Valentine 

Eldorado 	Paducah 	Weinert 

Lsielline 	Paint Rock 	Wellington 

Corte 	 Putnam 	Winters 

Hamlin 	Quanah 	Woodson 

Areas affected by the filing with 
the Public Utility Commission of Texas 
are in the following counties: 
Baylor 
Brewster 
Briscoe 
Brown 
Callahan 
Childress 
Coke 
Coleman 
Collingsworth 
Concho 
Cottle 
Crane 
Crockett 
Dickens 
Donley 
Eastland 
Edwards 

Fisher 	 Nolan 
Foard 	 Pecos 
Gillispie 	Presidio 
Hall 	 Reagan 
Hardeman 	Reeves 
Haskell 	 Runnels 
Trion 	 Schleicher 
Jeff Davis 	Shackelford 
Jones 	 Stephens 
Kent 	 Sterling 
Kimble 	 Stonewall 
King 	 Sutton 
Knox 	 Taylor 
Mason 	 Throckmorton 
McCulloch 	Torn Green 

Menard 	Upton 
Motley 	 Wheeler 

Wilbarger 
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Goree News Items 
By MRS. GRACE SMITH 

grandchildren, Cody and 
Crystal Choate of Wichita 
Falls visited Mr. and Mrs. 
Felton Lambeth on Satur-
day. Shirley also visited her 
mother, Mrs. Nettie Blank-
enship at Leisure Lodge in 
Munday. 

Essie Mae Moore of 
Seymour visited Mr. and 
Mrs. Roy Moore Sunday. 

Alvin McKinny of Megar-
gel visited his sister, Mr. 
and Mrs. Riley Bell last 
Wednesday. 

Mrs. Doris Lane visited 
her mother, Mrs. Mason 
Patton at Leisure Lodge in 
Munday 	last 	week. 

Jack Beaty reports that 
Bobby Beaty and Brian 
attended the football game 
in Dallas on Sunday. Brian 
won some tickets for the 
game. 

sored by over ninety 
colleges and universities 
throughout the United 
States. Thousands of dollars 
in scholarship funds from 
these institutions are ear-
marked for Society mem-
bers each year. The stu-
dent's sponsor, First Baptist 
Church, Goree, Texas, re-
ceived a National Apprecia-
tion Award from The 
Society on behalf of the 
student for the interest 
shown in honoring and 
rewarding excellence on the 
secondary school level. 

High School Students. 
The Society, one of the 

nation's foremore high 
school honoraries, accepted 
Michele because of her 
demonstrated excellence in 
scholastic leadership and 
civic achievement. Only 2 
percent of all the students in 
the United States are 
accepted for membership. 
Nominations can only be 
made through the student's 
school or church. 

The Society's National 
Awards Program is spon- 

Brad and Kem at Aubrey 
over the weekend. They 
helped Jerry and family 
move to Frederick, Okla. 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Nemec 
and Terry of San Antonio 
visited her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Ewen Beaty. They 
helped Mr. and Mrs. Beaty 
recondition their cabin on 
Lake Stamford after the 
flooding damage last week. 

Visiting Mr. and Mrs. 
Arnold Land on Sunday was 
their daughter and family, 
Mr. and Mrs. Glendon Hicks 
and daughters of Seymour, 
and Clinton Hicks from the 
Rice Institute in Houston. 

Mrs. Dewitt Green visited 
her son and family, Mr. and 
Mrs. Dickie Green, Wade 
and Justin in Crowley 
several days last week. 

Mr. and Mrs. Al Wilson of 
Abilene and Mrs. Brenda 
Dixon of Seymour visited 
Friday night with Mr. and 
Mrs. Homer Lambeth. Mrs. 
Joe Bob McKinny of Idalou 

Goree Girl 
Receives 
Honor 

Blankenship of Graham 
visited her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. John Jones on Sunday. 
Brandi Moore of O'Brien 
visited over the weekend 

also. 
Hardin Cartwright of 

Wichita Falls visited in the 
Elkin Warren home last 

Wednesday. 
Mrs. Billy Jameson visited 

Mrs. Minnie Brooks and 
Mrs. Daisy Bates at Leisure 
Lodge in Munday on Satur- 

day. 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry 

Brown, Brad and Kem of 
Frederick, Okla., visited on 
Sunday with his parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Brown. 

Mr. and Mrs. Tommy 
dowry, Lori and Tommy of 
Levelland visited her par-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Harold 
Beaty. 

Mary Hutchens of Wood-
son visited her parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Louis Hutchens on 
Sunday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank 
Simaichl Jr. and Billy of 
Seymour visited her mother, 
Mrs. Grace Smith on 
Monday evening. Gordon 
Smith, Steven and Jonathan 
of Munday visited her on 

First Baptist Church of 
Goree announced today that 
Michele Bowman has been 

Sunday. 	
inducted into The Society of 

Mrs. Shirley Lambeth and Distinguished 
	American  

in Prairie Grove, Ark. 
Visiting Mrs. Gladys 

Mooney last Friday was her 
brother and wife, Mr. and 
Mrs. T. J. Turner of 
Lewisville. 

Delton Smith of Pan-
handle visited his parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Chester Smith 
the latter part of last week. 
They all attended the 
Weinert Homecoming on 
Saturday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Wingo 
of Plainview visited her 
sister and husband, Mr. and 
Mrs. Marshall Gass on 
Saturday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Elkin 
Warren visited their daugh-
ter and family, Mr. and Mrs. 
Roger Dawdy and daughters 
in Floydada Friday and 
Saturday. 

Pat Steward and Jayne 
Kennedy of Ranger and Mr. 
and Mrs. Buddy Cypert and 
family visited Mr. and Mrs. 
Jack Steward and James on 
Saturday. The occasion was 
to help Cody Cypert cele-
brate his fourth birthday. 

Visiting Mr. and Mrs. Earl 
Howry over the weekend 
were their sons and families, 
Mr. and Mrs. Tommy 
Howry. Lori and Tommy. 
Levelland, and Mr. and Mrs. 
Jackie Howry, Melanie and 
Beckie of Wichita Falls. 

Mr. and Mrs. Randy 
Patterson spent last week-
end visiting his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Lee Patterson. 

Mrs. Bob McWhorter and 
Joe David Hunt went to 
Baird last Friday night to 
watch their nephew, Jay 
Wallsworth of Albany play 
football. 

Mr. and Mrs. Riley Bell 
and Mrs. Glenda Decker 
visited Saturday and Sun-
day with Mr. and Mrs. 
Bobby Bell and family in 
Dallas. 

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Brown 
visited their son and family, 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Brown, 

HOSPITAL NOTES 
Jim Cooke underwent 

heart surgery in a Fort 
Worth hospital last Monday 
and is recovering nicely. 

Mrs. Eleanor King is 
convalescing from surgery 
she underwent at the 
Haskell Hospital last week. 
She returned home Sunday 
moi ring. 

Earl Howry is back at 
home after receiving medi-
cal treatment in the Sey-
mour Hospital for several 
days. 

Mrs. Ruby Beaty is a 
patient in the Knox County 
Hospital. 

AARP MEETS 
The Goree AARP Chapter 

met for a regular meeting 
Thursday night, Oct. 2nd. 
There were seventeen mem-
bers and four visitors 
present. The visitors were 
Mr. and Mrs. Modrell 
Howard and Mrs. Neutia 
Arnold of Seymour and Mr. 
Holly Shaw of Lubbock. 

A delicious meal was  
served. Mr. Howard offered 
thanks for the food. A 
business meeting followed 
presided over by the 
president, Mrs. Annie Laura 
Beaty. Mrs. Doris Routon, 
secretary, read the minutes 
of the previous meeting. 
Treasurer report was given 
by Mrs. Tennie Tynes. 
Games of "42" finished out 
the evening's entertain-
ment. 

visited her grandparents on 
Sunday. 

Visiting Mrs. Lois Moore 
on Sunday was her grand-
daughter and her daughter 
and family, Mr. and Mrs. 
Ronald Coody, Ricky and 
Debbie of Farmers Branch, 

Mrs. Madge Beasley of 
Bomarton and Mrs. Pauline 
Quisenberry of Seymour 
visited Mrs. Doris Lane last 
Tuesday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Clyde 
Rodgers returned home 
Saturday from a two weeks 
visit with their daughter, 
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Moeller 
and family at Velma, Okla. 
Mr. and Mrs. Moeller 
brought them home and 
attended the Moeller re. 
union at Haskell on Sunday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Yates 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Ezell 
Reynolds in Munday on 
Sunday. 

Visiting Mr. and Mrs, 
Chester Smith on Sunday 
were Mr. and Mrs. Johnny 
Earp and family of Weinert, 
and Mr. and Mrs. Ricky 
Harlan and baby. 

Mr. and Mrs. Melvin 
Matus of Graham visited Mr. 
and Mrs. Floyd Nickerson 
and Linda on Sunday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Dorse  

MRS. DENA 
SHOWER HONOREE 
Mrs. Diane Dena was 

honored at a pink and blue 
shower Sunday afternoon at 
the home of Mrs. Roman 
Arismendez. Several Goree 
ladies were hostesses for the 
shower. 

HERE AND THERE 
Mr. and Mrs. Barton Carl 

have returned home from a 
week's visit with his sisters, 
Miss Sarah Carl, Mrs. Dolph 
Helm and Mrs. Jack Harlan 

Next to M-System Haskell, Texas 



SEYMOUR MEDICAL 
LEASING, INC. 

2 1 3 N Washington 	Seymour. Texas 7 6 3 8 0 

CALL 817-888-5333 COLLECT 

FOR FREE DELIVERY 
Me Davis - Bobby° Moorhouse 

MEDICAL EQUIPMENT 
FOR LEASE OR SALE 

IPPB BREATHING MACHINES 

FOR SALE: Sealed bids on 
the purchase of Mrs. Sarah 
Stewart's residence located 
at 341 W. "H" in Munday 
will be received between the 
hours of 8:30 a.m. to 3:00 
p.m. by Clint Norman at his 
office in 1st National Bank 
from Oct. 6th through Oct. 
20, 1980. Furthur informa-
tion may be obtained from 
Norman Realty Agency. 
Sellers reserve the right to 
reject any or all bids. 50-3tc 

PECANS for sale. May be 
purchased at the Courier at 
$3.00 per pound. 	nc 

FOR SALE: 12 ft. aluminum 
flat bottom boat and 31/1  hp. 
motor. $350. 422-4353. 	nc 

DEALERSHIP AVAIL-
ABLE!!! $2,000 net or more 
per sale. Pre-Fab Steel 
buildings. Commercial or 
rural. Std. Colors. All Sizes. 
Consolidated (24 hours) 
(512) 896.2128. 	48 4tp 

ESTATE SALE 
209.83 acres good farm land. 
liwY• 277, 21/2  miles Sw of 

Munday, Texas. 
Method of sale: Sealed bids. 
Bid opening date: 10 a.m., 

November 15, 1980 
Executor reserves the 

right to reject any or all 
bids. 

For more information and 
bid forms contact M. L. 
Wiggins, Executor, P. 0. 
Box 8, Munday, Texas 76371 
(817) 422-4938. 

Roy Bouldin Realty, Inc. 
P. O. Box 1256 

Denison, Texas 75020 
(214)463-2000 

1-3tc 

4F26211 .4253.  SALE: Used gas stove. 
1 ltc 

will not be responsible for 
any debts other than my 
own. R. W. Greenwood. 1-1tc 

FOR SALE: Small chest 
type freezer, fiber glass 
pick-up camper shell, 225 
amp Lincoln cracker box 
welder, white and black 
dinette suite. Betty Polk, 
422-4245. 	 1•1tc 

FOR SALE: 9 x 12 beige 
carpet, excellent condition. 
Shirley Amerson, 422-4630 

1-ltc 

Visiting in the home of 
Mr. and Mrs. 0. R. Mitchell 
on Monday afternoon were 
their friends, Almas and 
Eddie Hastan of Carbon. 

MUSTANGS WIN 
We are proud of our 

Mustangs! They brought 
home a victory from North-
side last Friday night, 58-38. 
This was the first district 
game for Benjamin. The 
Mustangs are hosts to 
Weinert this week. • 

HERE AND THERE 
Mr. and Mrs. Worth 

Bailes of Andrews, visited 
their daughter and family, 
Jim, Barbara and Troy Pratt 
during the weekend and 
attended the Benjamin-
Northside ball game on 
Friday night. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ambers 
Golden returned home last 
Monday after several weeks 
stay with their daughter, 
Lucille McCanlies, in St. 
Paul, Minn. While there, 
both Mr. and Mrs. Golden 
underwent checkups and 
Mrs. Golden had eye sur-
gery. She is doing fine. 

Attending the 0. S. Ranch 
benefit roping, on Saturday 
nrstl Sunday in Post, were 
Mr. anti Mrs. Fred Carver, 
Stasia and Ricky Joe 
Carver. They were joined 
there by Gary Antilley of 
Guthrie; Mr. and Mrs. Craig 
Carver and Riley; Mr. and 
Mrs. Bud Carver and Mr. 
and Mrs. Odell Carver, all of 
Knox City; Barbara, Beaver, 
Kecia, Kelly and Wendy and 
Mr. and Mrs. John Carver 
and Ginny of Lubbock; and 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Warren 
of Hobbs, N. M. 

Mr. and Mrs. Roger 
Parker of Aspermont visited 
her parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Leroy West on Saturday 
night. 

Debra Hudson of Wichita 
Falls was a weekend guest 
of her parents, the T. B. 
Hudsons. 

Mr. and Mrs. Dutch 
Young visited his brother, 
Wayne Young Jr., in 
Wichita General Hospital 
luring the weekend. Wayne 
underwent surgery last 

Achievement 
Day Planned 

Saturday, October 11, is 
the day Knox County Exten-
sion Homemakers members 
have been waiting for. 
That's the day the Extension 
Homemakers Achievement 
Day will take place be-
ginning with registration at 
9:00 a.m. at the Munday 
Community Center. 

Entries will be exhibited 
and judged in, several 
different divisions including 
needlework of all kinds, 
clothing, canned and baked 
goods, horticulture, fresh 
flowers, and crafts. 

Judging will begin at 
10:00 a.m. At this time a representative from the E. 

T. will bring the 
program. After a covered 
dish luncheon at 12:00 noon, 
awards will be presented. 

Everyone is invited to 
attend the Awards Cere-
mony and see what Knox 
County Homemakers have 
been doing for the past year. 

Notice 
The good rains caused the 

homecoming planned for 
West Beulah Baptist Church 
on September 28, t9 be 
cancelled. It is again scht• 
doled' for Sunday. October 12, beginning  at 3:00 pm 

FOR SALE: 15 ft. boat with 
50 hp Johnson motor. Jack 
Nuckols, Goree. 	1-2tc 

CAMS OF THANKS 
We would like to thank 

everyone for the kindness 
and love shown to us during 
the sickness and loss of our 
loved one. Words cannot 
express the gratitude we 
feel for each and everyone of 
you. 

Thank you for the cards, 
contributions, flowers, and 
food, but most of all for your 
love and support. May God 
bless you all. 
The Grace Gollehon Family 

FOR SALE: '72 Chevrolet 
Kingswood 400, 9 passenger 
wagon. Air and power; good 
tires; new battery and 
alternator; clean, $695. Con-
tact M. M. Booe, 422-4500. 

1-1te 

CARD OF THANKS 
We thank all our friends 

and relatives for the flowers, 
food, visits, and prayers 
during the loss of our loved 
one. 

We appreciate the sym-
pathy shown us so very 
muck. May God bless each 
and 

 
much 
	one of you. 

The DeLuna Families 

Irrwninnrwmrwri  
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MINI- WAREHOUSE 
422-4722 
	nan a • s_ni  

FOR SALE: 1978 Ford 
Thunderbird. Loaded, moon 
root Call 658-3509. 

I 

Custom Application 

Liquid & Dry 
Dry Fertilizer 16-20-0 

11-44-0 
16-20-6 
12-24-12 
10-20-10 

21% 

Bag & Bulk 
Bag & Bulk 
Bag & Bulk 

Bulk 
Bulk 
Bulk 

Liquid Fertilizer 32% 
10-30-4 

12-0-0-26 

IANHYDROUS AMMONIA 
Anhydrous & Dry Applicators Available 

Yard Fertilizer Weed & Feed 

Knox Prairie Seeds, Inc. 
422-4554 or 4224914 

Joe Decker, Manager 

Iplar ww— 

NICE BUSINESS with excellent potential, 
bad health forcing retirement, good fi-
nancing available, shoes for the family. 
NORMA 'S LEATHER EXPRESS in Knox 

City. 

FOUR NICE HOME BUILDING LOTS 
in Munday, located on Gail St. between So. 
11th anq So. 12th Streets. Cement now on 
lots will be removed. 

160 ACRES of the best FARM LAND 
in Haskell County. Two irrigation wells 
without pumps. $1,000.00 per acre with 1/2 
minerals. Close to O'Brien. 

400 ACRES sub-irrigated, all cultivated. LI 
minerals now with the return of the other 1/2 
in a few years if no production. East of 
Rochester. 

DAVID COUNTS 
Ittieurtince and Real Estate 

102 N. Ave. A 
(817) 658-321t 

Soule 

WAN 
Thursday, October 9, 1980, Pace 9 The Munda, 

BUYING or SELLING 
t 	SEE THE... AIDS 

REWARD: $1,000 reward 
for information leading to 
the arrest and conviction of 
person or persons burglariz-
ing Mrs. Daisy Bates' home 
north of Goree. John Bates 
or Reuben Bates. 	40•tfc 

CURVETTES 
All steel curvettes available 
at factory direct prices. 
Immediate delivery. Exam-
ples of over-stocked prices: 
40 x 60 $5996.00; 50 x 80 
58989.00; 50 x 90 19874.00; 
50 x 150 513.783.00. Big 
doors included. Limited 
supply 	of 	slantwalls/ 
straightwalls also available. 
Dealership inquiries wel-
come. Call GORDON toll- 
free 1800) 525-9926. 	50-21.c 

SURPLUS JEEPS, CARS, 
TRUCKS available thru 
Government Agencies, 
many sell for under $200.00. 
Call (602) 941-8014 Ext. /1208 
on how to obtain your 
Surplus Directory. 	1-4tp 

1,500,000 FRESH ACCU-
RATE NAMES WANTED. 
We'll pay you top rates to 
compile these names accord-
ing to our instructions. Send 
stamped addressed envelope 
for details. PROMOTIONS-
7. Box 316, Irvington, N. J. 
07111. 	 1.4tt 

FOR SALE: Liquid Iced 3S 
feeding trays. See Andrade 
and Caram. Ph.: 422.402E 
Haskell Hwy., Munday. tic 

WATER WELL DRILLING 
House. stock, irrigation welt 
test holes. Call W. P. Hise, 
864-3727, Haskell,  Texas 
Iday or night). 	i8-tie 

FOR SALE 
Nice recently remodeled 
frame two bedroom home 
with central heat •c air in 
North Munday. 

Recently remodeled 3 BR 
home near Munday Schools. 
Excellent condition. 

Stucco 2 BR home with 
recent remodeling to in-
terior near downtown 
Munday. 

NORMAN REALTY 
Phone 4224849, Munday  

APPLICATIONS are now 
being taken for a Knox 
County Chief Appraiser. 
Contact Knox County Ap-
praisal Board, Box 219, 
Munday, Texas 76371. 

1-2tc 

BULK CATTLE  FEED 
and hog feed manufactured 
and delivered by Baylor 
Milling Co., Seymour, Ph.: 
888-5595. After 6:00 p.m. call 
888-2683. 	 23-tfc 

FOR SALE: Purina dry feed 
for hogs, cattle, sheep. 
rabbits and chickens. See 
Andrade and Caram, your 
Farm and Garden Center. 
Ph.: 422-4022, Haskell Hwy.. 
Munday. 	 tfc Benjamin News SEPTIC TANKS: Pumped 
out! Call Roe Allred, collect. 
Munday, Texas. 	tfc By MRS. GLADENE GREEN 

TRAPEZE BAR 

SUCTION MACHINES 

PORTABLE OXYGEN 

QUAD CANES 

PLAIN CANES 

OXYGEN 

INVALID WALKER 

WHEELCHAIRS 

COMMODE CHAIRS 

HILO HOSPITAL BEDS 

BUYING 
Gold & Silver, coins, 
class rings, old 10 K, 
14 K, 18 K Jewelry. 
Contact: Richard Albus 

864-3860 

INSURE YOUR 
Cotton with 

Wallace Moorhouse 
Insurance 

Munday 	422.4341 

ART SHOW AND SALE: 
Shop for Christmas early, 
lots of art to admire and buy. 
Special group of Christmas 
decorations, all hand made. 
Oct. 15 until Nov. 1. 
Happiness is Homemade, 
Munday, Texas, 817-422-
4027. 

Tuesday and is reportedto 
be doing well. 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Collins 
and Jacy of Seymour were 
Benjamin visitors during the 

, weekend. 
BAKE SALE 

The Senior class reminds 
everyone of a bake sale 
Saturday, October 11, at the 
intersection directly across 
the street from Bud's 
Exxon. The sale starts at 
9:00 a.m. 

• • • 

Will have JOB OPENING 
beginning November 3 for a 
3-11 LICENSED VOCA-
TIONAL NURSE. Schedule 
allows 7 days of work 
followed by 7 days off. Good 
pay and no pressure to work 
on your days off. Contact 
Director of Nursing at 
Westview Manor, Seymour, 
Texas, 888-3176. 	1•2tc 

GARAGE SALE: Three 
family sale at 1270 West 
Eden. Saturday only from 9 
a.m. to 5 p.m. Friday Night 

FISH FRY 
$2.89 

The Shamrock Cafe 
Munday 
422-8006 

OXYGEN CONCENTRATORS 

ALTERNATING PRESSURE PUMP a PADS 

QUALIFIED RESPIRATORY 
THERAPIST ON STAFF 

BY PRIVATE BILLING OR 
THROUGH MEDICARE 

DEALERSHIP AVAIL-
ABLE!!! $2,000 net or more 
per sale. Pre-Fab steel 
buildings. Commercial or 
rural. Std. colors. All sizes. 
Consolidated. (24 hours) 

 	1512) 696-2128. 	1.4tp 

COMPLETE 
HOUSE 

REMODELING 
I

Rexall Super 
Savings Sale New Cabinets - Vanities 

Built•Ins - Paneling 
Repair - Re-Roof 

New Siding 
Storm Windows 

Contract Complete Job 

M. M. Booe.  
Carpenter • Contractor 
Box 431 • Ph.: 422-4500 
Munday, Texas 76371 

For Sale: Late model 283 John Deere Stripper 
Ready for field stripping. 

EXTRA LOW PRICE 

MARTIN MOTORS 

Seymour 	888-3196 

Travis Martin 
	

Don Moore 

Night 888-2416 
	

Night 888-2730 

Continues 

Thru Oct. 11th 

T. V. Sales & Service 
422-4221 

Munday Furniture 

PHONE 
(817) 422-4112 Snail/  

120 WEST MAIN • MUNDAY, TEXAS 7637i 

-..---- 

Rex Conner 
Cattle Company, Inc. 
Seymour Stockyards 
ORDER BUYING • ALL CLASSES 
Cattle Worked to Order - Vet Supplies 

STOP 
Auction Sale each Friday at 12:30 p.m. 

Let us help you with your livestock needs 

WE APPRECIATE YOUR BUSINESS 

Owned and Operated By Rex Conner Expensive Painting 
United States Steel Siding 
United States Vinyl Siding 

Bonded Residence 
817-888-2774 

Stockyards Ph.  

817-888-5349 
S 

OW, 

ALUMINUM REPLACEMENT WINDOWS 

100% Financing Available 
Call: C. W. [Dutch] Benson 

Authorized Dealer 
454-2281 - Benjamin 

L 

fl 

WELCOME 
HOME 

GRANDAD! 

ove, 
James and Dusty 

DANCE 
at Rhineland 

Leon Rausch 
Sat. Night, October 11 
Adm.: $5.00 9 to 1 

r 



SHORTAING 
3-LB. 
CAN 	• 9 

Limit I with $ 10.00 grocery purchase or more. 
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AFFILIATED 
SUPER MARKETS 

Munday, Texas 

1491 
=V: 

WE 
GIVE 

WE 
GIVE 

STEAK FINGERS 
GOOCH'S 

12-oz. Pkg. 	.59 

YELLOW 
ONIONS 

C II 
WE WE 

GIVE 
WE 

GIVE 

GIVE 

x5.
aTAMPs 

91 

WE 
GIVE 

11111111. 

NICE CRISP 

LETTUCE 
LARGE HEADS 

3 FOR 1. 

FRESH PASCAL 

CELERY 
LARGEVALKS 

3 FOR 11 
WE 

GIVE SqW P3 

WE 
GIVE 

WE 
GIVE 

WE 
GIVE 

WE 
GIVE 

WE 
GIVE 

WE 
GIVE 

WE 
GIVE 

Calf Liver 
Pound 79C 

Velveeta Cheese 
1—.—.1 .59 

STAM P3 
'SPECIALS GOOD THURS., 

WE 	FRI., SAT., OCT. 9-10-11 
GIVE wiETIT1 D THE WORM 111 '80 

State Fairof Texas 
* * * * * OCTOBER 3-19 *****. 

$ 79 

CIGARETTES 
7"..."  

(ADMITS ADULT OR CHILD) 
REG. ADMISSION 

WITH EACH 55.00 PURCHASE MI 
"EXAS  

YOU SAVE 51.21 

STATE FA 

DISCOUNT TICKETS 

.6\ 

a)* 
o~rt MPs 

WE 
GIVE 

J.91 
=VI 

WE 
GIVE 

hht 
STAMPS 

WE 
GIVE 

Shurintsh Asst. Fluor: 

ICE CREAM 
Half Gallon Square Carton 

,rreir e 

NABISCO 1-Lb. Box 

CRACKERS 

1.09 
79c 

- DIVE 
VIVA Decorator 

SCOTT PAPER - 
TOWELS 

JUMBO 
ROLL 

GLADIOLA 

POUCH MIXES 
Biscuit-Cornbread-Pancake 

4 FOR 89° 

Limit 2 1 .08 

SOFT'N PRETTY BATHROOM 

TISSUE 
NEWT 6-Roll Package 

1 1169 

NAPKINS 
29 

,Sw 
STAMPS 

WE 
GIVE 

kwTowels 

44.14 

WE 
GIVE 

yTAM P9 

IE 
VE 

WE 
GIVE 

hyjN 

S

Wagner 

R Wi

ll

s 

0 

PALMOLIVE 
LIQUID DETERGENT 

22-oz. Bottle 

AJAX Livid 
CLEANSE 

28-0Z 1 .39 
DEL MONTE 

SPINACH 

2vi.:790 
Vidal Sassoon 

Conditioning Rinse 8 Shampoo 

8-oz. Bottle 1.59 
SHOWER TO SHOWER 

POWDER 
DENTURE CLEANSER 

FAB 
Giant 
49-oz. Box 

1" 

WE 
	

WE 
GIVE 
	

GIVE 

DEL MONTE 

SWEET PEAS 

'7,:.790 
SEASIDE 

BUTTERBEANS 

15-oz, Can 39* 
8-oz., Regular 2.29 1.59 

EFFERDENT 	. 
CARMEX Anc 
LIP BALM .......... Regular 69C Value 	• 

RUTABAGA 
TURNIPS 

2.49° 
Golden Delicious 

APPLES 

49° 

POPS-RITE 

POPCORN 

69* 2-Lb. Pkg. 

NO. 1 RUSSET 

POTATOES 
5-POUND BAG 

98c 
anti 

4Yir. STAMPS 

WE 
GIVE, 

RTAMPS 

WE 
GIM 

42‘ STAMPS 

GIVE 
.:191 

WE 
GIVE 

J91 
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